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O1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION

A " STATE OF NEW MEXICO V

: ’Ile" ' P. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE

' : ’ 87501 .

DIRECTOR . g ~ LAND COMMISSIONER - STATE GEOLOGIST -

- JOE D. RAMEY ‘ PHIL R. LUCERO EMERY C. ARNOLD
Januvary 26, 1977
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N T Re:  CASE NO. - 58131 . . o

Mr. Tom Rellahin ' ORDER NO. R-5360 T T A e i s
Kellahin & Fox . :

Attormeys at Law ;

Post Office Pox 1769 Aoplicant:
Santa Fe, New Mexico pplicant:

oil ration

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two_copies of the above-referenced |

Commission order recently entered in the subject- case. ;
;
%
i

Director %
:

JDR/ £d

Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC e
Artesia OCC x
Aztec 0OCC

Other Clarence Hinkle
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR _
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:/

CASE NO. 5811
“Order No. R~5360

APPLICATION OF COQUINA OIL

'1CORPORATION FOR AN OFFSET , -

ALLOWABLE REDUCTION, EDDY
COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

- ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

wBYTHE'COMMISSION:_

at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel S. Nutter,
1 ’ SRR L s L .

NOW, on this 25th day of January, 1977, the Commission,
a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the
record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being
fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required
by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the
subject matter thereof,

: - (2) That the applicant herein, Coquina 0il Corporation,
is the owner and operator of the Yates Federal Well No. 1,
located 1980 feet from the South line and 1980 feet from the
‘West line of Section 10, Township 21 South, Range 27 East, NMPM,
Burton Flat Field, Eddy County, New Mexico.

T

(3) That said well is daally completed and produces gas
and condensate from the Strawn formation and from the Morrow
formation, the s/2 of said Section 10 being dedicated to said
well for each of said formations.

(4) That Monsanto Company is the owner and operator of
the Cerf Federal Well No, 2, located 1980 feet from the North
line and 1980 feet from the West line of Section 10, Township 21
South, Range 27 East, NMPM, Burton Flat Field, Eddy County,
rNew HMexico.

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.u. on November 23, 1276
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Case No, 5811
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(5} That. said well is dually completed and produces gas
and condensate from the Strawn formation and from the Morrow
formation, the N/2 of said Section 10 being dedicated to said
well for both of said formations.

(6) That the applicant herein, Coquina 0il Corporation,
seeks the reduction of the gas allowable assigned to the
aforesaid Monsanto Cerf Federal Well No. 2, alleging that a
portion of the acreage dedicated to said well is non-productive
of gas from the Burton Flat-Strawn Gas Pool and the Burton
Flat=-Morrow Gas Pool.,

(7) That the applicant bases its claim that a portion
of the N/2 of the aforesaid Section 10 which is dedicated to
the Cerf Federal Well No. 2 is non-productive "....upon the
fact that a Strawn—~-Morrow dry hole was drilled in the acreage
assigned to this well.”

. {8) That there was drilled in the N/2 of said Section 10
the Cerf Federal Well No., 1, a dual completicn in the Strawn
and Morrow formations, located 660 feet from. the North line
and 1980 feet from the West line of said Section 10, to which
well the N/2 of sald Section 10 was originally dedicated.

{3} That said well was completed in August, 1973, with a
calculated absolute open fiow potential of 1,600,000 cubic
feet of gas per day from the Strawn formation and 1,400,000
cubic feet of gas per day from the Morrow formation. :

{10) That said Cerf Federal Well No. 1 was taken off
production in December, 1974, and put on a temporarily
abandoned status after having produced a cumulative total of
74,676,000 cubic feet of gas and 3,424 barrels of condensate
from the Strawn formation and 57,903,000 cubic feet of gas
and 3,828 barrels of condensidte from the Morrow formation.

(11) That an analysis of the logs of the said Cerf Federal
Well No. 1 as well as the pressure data arailable from both
the Strawn and Morrow formations in said well indicate the
presence of hydrocarbons around the wellbore.

" (12) That said well proved difficult to complete when it
was originally drilled, and the evidence indicates that the
well may have sustained reservoir damage during drilling and
completion operations, or that mechanical problems exist which
render the well incapable of sustaining commercial production
despite the presence of hydrocarbons in the viclnity of the
wellbore.,
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Case No, 5811
Order No. R=5260

(13) That the Cerf Federal Well No. 2, being the
replacement well for the Cerf Federal Well No. 1 on the N/2
of said Section 10, was of necessity drilled to enable Monsanto
Company to recover the hydrocarbons underlying said N/2 of
Section 10, and was drilled at a standard location on said’
spacing and proration unit.

(14) That to impose a reduction of allowable on said
Cerf Federal Well No. 2, and to require it to produce at a
lesser rate than the rate at which offsetting wells are
permitted to produce, would: impair Monsanto Company's correlative
rights by depriving it of the opportunity to produce its just
and equitable share of the gas in the subject pools.

(15) 'That the protection of correlative rights is a

_ necessary adjunct to the prevention of waste,

(16) That in order to protect correlative rights and to
prevent waste, the application of Coquina 0il Corporation for
a reduction in the allowable of the Monsanto Company Cerf
Federal Well No. 2 should be denied.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED $

(1) That the application of Coquina 0il Corporation for a
reduction in the allowable of the Monsanto Company Cerf Federal
Well No. 2, located in ©Unit F of Section 10, Township 21 South,
Range 27 East, ' NMPM, Burton Flat—Strawn and Burton Flat~-Morrow
Gas Pools, Eddy County, New Mexico, be and the same is hereby
denied.

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

PHIL R. LUCERO, Chai




B RS

R

A G RS A i A B N A S S o e BB VA A

e R RN DE S0 AR

7 .} 'jtm.,_ :
COQUINA OIL cORPORAYIGA L ‘e
. r.o. omawen 2se0 « /& JL}S /J(J 7 (915) 68262 :
MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701 Ly { 26271 - ‘
October 29, 1976n N /! !
(‘()f\,’Qf'R\V/ _; . -"l L

AT ; N
‘Qallta FO f (’O"-’;.“,‘

Monsanto Compan : ;
1330 Midland National Bank Tower :
500 West Texas -

Midiand, Texas 79701

Atténtion: Mr. E. M Scholl

RE: Burton Flat Field
Dua’lﬂ Strawn-Morrow Completion

Cerf Federal Com. #2-
Sec. 10, T-21-S, R-27-E
Eddy County, New Mexico

g v

Gentlemen:

This is in regard to “your letter dated Octaber 25, 1976, requesting
a waiver of objection for a dual completion-on the above subJect well.

Coquxna 011 ‘Corporation does not have any objection-to:a dual
complet1on on this well but does object to this_well being ass1gned a
top allowable for either the “Strawn or | Mq;rowgzanes This obJect1on
s based upon hon the fact that a. Strawn-Morrow dry hole was drilled in
the acreage assigned-to this well. It is our opinion that both the
Strawn and Morrow allowables should be reduced ‘and by this letter request
that the New Mexico 0i1 Conservation Commission set up a hear1ng date to
determine this allowable.

Again, we have no obJectwn to the dual well as long as the allow-
ables are restricted.

feurs very truiy, - ‘é/
COQUINA OIL CORPORATION M J/' M

D. C. Radtke
“ o m 78
cc: Mr. Tom Kellihan, P. 0. Box 1769, Santa Fe, NM 87501 J‘O
NMOCC, P. 0. Orawer 2088, Santa Fe, N4 87501+ M

J. L. Hamon, P, 0. Box 663 Dallas, Texas 75221
Cities Service 0il Co., P. 0. Box 1919, Midland, TX. 7970
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MONTH/YEAR
12/73
1/74
2/74
- 3/74
4/74
5174
6/74
7/74
8174 .
9/74
_10/74
11/74
12/74 -
1/75
2/75
3/75
4/75
5/15
6/75
7/75
8/75
9/75
10/75
11/75
12/75
1/76
2/76
3/76
4/76
5/76
6/76
7/76
8/76
9/76
10/76

- CERF FEDERAL WELL NO. 1

CONDENSATE
'_(_BBL!
894
875
659

N
COCO0OO0O0OO00O0OO00OCOO OO0

STRAWN

CUMULATIVE CONDENSATE GAS SALES

(BBL)

_(MCF)

* CUMULATIVE
GAS SALES (MCF)

894
1769
2428

15,373
21,465
14,660

8,449

5,59
4,903
411

0
0

1,396

2,257

0.

N
W
COO0O0COCO0OOOO0OOOO0O0OOOOOO0DM®

. 15,373
36,838~

51,498

059,947 -

65,541
70,444
70,855

70,855

BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTER

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
EXHIBIT NO. 2~

CASE NOnS &/ )
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CERF FEDERAL WELL NO. 1

CONDENSATE
(BBL)

o

MORROW

CUMULATIVE CONDENSATE

(BBL) -

6
‘11
11
11
il
11

11

11
11

11

33
59
59
59

" 59

59
59
59
59
59
59
59
59
59
59
59
59
59
59
59
59
59
59 .
59
59

GAS SALES

MCF._..
12,638
9,685
4,806
7,143
3522
5,448
523

|

CUMULATIVE
GA3 SALES SMCF)
12,638
22,323
27,129
34,272
37,794
43,242
43,765
43,765
43,767
43,765
47,713
54,075
57,903
- 57,903
* 57,903
57,903
57,903
57,903
57,903
57,903
57,903
57,903
57,903
57,903
57,903
57,903
57,903
57,903
57,903
57,903
57,903
57,903
57,903
57,903
57,903
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Docket No. 33-76

Dockets Nos. 34-76 and 1-77 are tentetively set f‘or hearing on December 15, 1976 and Ja.nuary 5, 1977.
Applications for hearing must be filed at least 22-days in advance of hearing date,

DOCKET: C(! ISSION HEARING - WEDNESDAY - DECB!BER 1, 1976

9 A.M. OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

CASE 5719: Appl‘ cation of La Rue and l-(uncy i‘or an’ exception 1o Order No. R—-3221 Eddy County, New Mexico.

N Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks, as an exception to the provisions of Commission
Order No. R-3221, permission %o dispose of, into earihen pits, preduced salt water from its
McClay Federal Wells No3. 9 and 10, lccated in Units G and F, respectively, of Section 33,
Township 18 South, Hange 30 East, North Berisen Queen-Grayburg Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Upon applicaticn of Ia Rue eand Muncy, this case will be heard De Novo pursuant to the
proviszons of Rule 1220.

CASE 5720: Applicetion of Harvey E. Yates for an exception to Order No. R-3221, Eddy County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above—otyled cause, seeks, as an exception to the provisions of Commission
Crder No. R-3221, permission to dispose of, into earther pits, produced salt water from his:
State Wells Nos. 1, 2, 3, 4, and 6 located in Units G, B, A, J, and H, respectively, of Section
32, Township 18 South, Range 30 East, North Benson Queen-Grayburg Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Upon application of Harvey E. Yates, this case will be heard De Novo pursuant to the provisions
of Rule 1220

CASE 5721: Application ot‘ HS 0i1 Company “for an excepuon 0 Order No. R—3221 Edd; County, New Mexico
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks, as an exception to the provisions of Commission
Order No. R-32421, permssmn to dispose of, inio earthen pits, produced salt water from its
McClay Well No. 7, located in Unit C of Section 33, Township 18 South, Range 30 East, North
Benson Queen-Grayburg Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Upon application of H&S Oil Company, this case will be heard De Novo pursuant to the provisions
of Rule 1220. .

CASE 5722: Application of Gene Snow for an exception to Order No. R-3221, Eddy County, New Mexico. .
.Applicant, in the above-styled ctause, seeks, #s an exception to the provisions of Commission
Order No. R-3221, permission to dispose of, into earthen pits, produced salt water from his
Elk %Well No. 1, located in Unit L of Section 32, Township 18 South, Range 30 East, North
Benson Queen-Grayburg Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Upon application of Gene Snow, this case will be heard De Novo pursuant to the provisions
of Rule 1220.

CASE 5723: Application of Marbod Energy corporation for an exception to Order No. R-3221, Eddy County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above—styled cause, seeks, as an exception tc the provisions
of Commission Order No. R-3221, permission to dispose of, into earthen pits, produced salt
water from ite Elliott Well No. 1 located in Unit E of Section 28, and its Elliott Wells Nos.
2 and 3 located in Units H and G, respectively, of Section 29, all in Township 18 South, Range
30 East, North Benson Queen-Grayburg Fool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

TR A RS B SRR ) GLRAT D AL SR S P RO G AN e 1S e TR A

Upon applieation of Marbob Energy Corporation, this case will be heard De Novo pursuant to the
provisions of Rule 1220.
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‘ ) i o Docket No. 32-76

Deckets Nos. 34-76 and 1-77 are tentatively set for hearing on December 15, 1976 and January 5, 1977.
Applicetions for hearing mst be filed at least 22 days in advance of hearing date.

k. ‘ DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - TUESDAY - NOVEMBER 23, 1976

; - 9 AMM. - OIL LONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM
s . e - STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The followlng cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nuiter, Examiner, or Richard L Stamets, Alternate Exaaner:

X © CASE 5810: Application ni‘ Yates.Petroleum Comoration for.a dual comnletion, Eddy County, New’ Nexico Apphcant,
- . in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the ‘dual’ ‘completion (conveniioﬁéi) of "it§ Stonewali

"EP" Com Well No. 1, located in Unit F Of Se¢tion 30, Township 20 South, Range 28 East, Eddy County,
New Mexico, o produce gas from the North Burton Flat-Wolfeamp Gas Poo) anéd an undesignated Morrow

gas pool.

CASE 5811: - Applieation of. (‘mnina 0il Cornoratlon for _an offset allowable reduction, Eddy County, New Mexico.
. Applicant, in the ‘above-styled cause, seeks a restricted allowable for the Monsanto Company Cerf
Federal Com Well No. 2 for the Strawn and Morrow zones in seid well, & dual completion loceted
in.Unit F of Section’ 10, Townsth 21 "South, Renge 27 East, Burton Flat Field, Eddy’ County, New

Mexico, on the grounds that & dry hole in hoth of said zones was previously driiled cn the

acreage assigned tc’ the subject well.

,@1

WA YT 1

CASE 5812: Application of Petroleum Development Corporation for an exception to Order No. R-3221, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-siyled cause, seeks, as an exception to the provisions of
Commission Order No. R-3221, pernission to dispose of, into earthen pits, produced salt water
from its CleveRock-Pedco State Well MNo. 1, located in Unit I of Section 16, Township 19 South,

AP avrr'a LedVa R

J
A

: ] E ) Range 32 East, Easl Lusk-Bone Spring Field, Lea County, New Mexico.
f CASE 5813: In the matter of the ucaring cancc‘. by ihe o1 f‘onservation Conmission?

% consider the adoption of Geéneral Rules and Regulations governing a1l assoclated oil and gas
= pools of Southeast and Northwest New Mexico. Also to be considered will be the adoption of
special Tules for certain associated pools, including well location and acreage dedication
-requirerents, classification of oil wells and gas wells, gas-oil ratio limitations, gas

allocation, and well testing.

CASE 5814: Scuthedstern New Mexico nomenclaturé case calling for the creation and extension of certain pools
in Lea and Eddy Counties, New Mexico:

)

NP R RN R Y

a) CREATE & new pool in ..ddy County, New Meaco, classified as an oil pool ‘For Delaware production
and designated as the Cedar Canyon-Delaware Pool, The discovery well is the Skelly 0il Company
Cedar Canyon Well No. 1 located in Unit P of Section 9, Township 24 South, Range 29 East, NMPM.

Said pool would comprise:

TOWNSHIP 24 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM
Section 9: SE/4

b) CREATE 2 new pool in Lea County, New Mexico, classified as an oil pool for Dalaware production -
and designated as the Wesi Corbin—Delaware Pool. The 'discovery well is the Aztec 0i1 and Gas
: Company West Corbin ¥Well No. 2 located in Unit H of Section 18, Tovmship 18 'South, Range 33 East,

NP,  Said pool would comprise:

i TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 33 FAST, NMPM
Section 18: NE/4

¢} CREATE a new pool in Eddy County, New Mexieo, classified as an o:ll pool for Delaware pmduction
end desigrated as the Elbow Canycn-Delaware Pool. The discovery well is the C & K Petroleunm,
¢ Inc. Allied Chemical Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit E of Section 4, Tewnship 24 South, Range

F : 26 East, NMPM. Said pool would comprise:

TOWNSHIP 24 SOUTH, RANGE 26 EAST, NMPM
Sootion Z2: WL

tLR R84

d) CREATE a nes pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, classified as a gas pool for Atoka produc’gion
and designated as-the North Grayburg-Atoka Gas Pool. The discovery well is the Depco Inc. Conoco
State Com Well No. 1 located in Unit K of Section 15, Township 17 South, Range 29 East, NMPM.

Said pool would comprise:

'* f ' TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 29 FAST, NMPM
) Section 15: W/2

? : e) CHEATE a new pool in Lea County, New Vexico, classified as an oil pool for Cisco production
' and designated as the Vacuum-Cisco Pool. The discovery '~11 is the Southern Union Supply Company
Pennzoil State Well No. 1 located in Unit 3 of Section 1%, Township 17 South, Range 34 East, WP,

Said pool would comprise:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUT}! RAIGE 31. EAS T, 1adH
Scetlon 18: NE/4
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£) EXTEND the Atoka-San Andres Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, PANGE 26 FAST, NMPM
Section 22: SE/4

Section 27: N/2 NW/4

Section 28: S/2 NE//

g) EXTEND the North Bagley-Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea County, New lléxico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 12 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NPM
Seetmn 1: SE//. :

h) EXTEND the Baum-Upper Pemnsylvanian Pool 'in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:
TOWNSHIP 13 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NUIM

Section 19: T SW/%,
Section 30: N‘»f(/l.

1) EXTEND the South Cerlsbad-Cherry Cenyon Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to Include therein:

TOWNSRIP:22 SOU'I’H, RANGE 27 FAST, m.sm
Section 20 NE/Z S%/4

J) EXTEND the Eagle Creek-San Andres Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include theréin:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 25 FAST, NMPM
Section14: N/2 NE/Z
Section 27: S/2 NE/;

X) EXTEND the Carrett-Drinkard Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 38 FAST, NAPM
Section 20: OB/

1) EXTEND the South Empire-Morrow Gas Pooi in Eddy County, Mew Mexico, to include therein:’

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM
Section 1: N/2

m) EXTEND the Indian Flats-Delaware Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPH
Section 35: NW/4 SW/4

n)  EXTEND the Malaga-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include thereinm:

TOWNSHIP 24 SOUTH, RANGE 28 FAST, NMPM
Section 11: W/2

o)r CONTRACT the vertical limits of the Ke:miiz—?ennsylvénian Pool in Lea County, New Mexico,
to the Cisco formation only, redesignating said pool the Kemnitz-Cisco Pool ¢~ redetining said
pool to comprise:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 33 FAST, NMPM
Section 13: N/2 and SE/4

P} EXTEND the vertical limits of the North Vacuum-Morrow Gas Pool- ‘in Lea County, New Mexico,
to include the Atoka formation, redesignating said pool the North Vacuum-Atoka-Morrow Gas Pool.
Also, extend said North Vacuum-Atoka-Morrow Gas-Pool to include therein:

TONNSHIP 17 SCUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NP
Section 7: E/2
Section 8: W/2

q) EXTEND the White City-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 24 SOUTH, RANGE 26 FAST, NMPM
Section 35: All
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_Propozed Favislon of Associated Peol Rules

.

.

Standard Proreticn Bnit

e

(See Spe: T8l Pool’ Rules in each pool for ‘orders applicable to those pools
Specinl Pool Rules will be fourd in the same classification order
a5 in .the Gerieral Seciior, and, unless the gspecial rules eonﬂict with the
general rile, the general rule is also applicable,)

A, WELL IDCATION AND ACREAGE REQUIRDMENTS

PULE 1: Any well drilled tc the producing t‘ormt!cn of an assccisdted
7001 regulstéd by this order and within said pool or rithin one nile
cutside the boundary of ihat pcol, and not nearer to ror within the
bourdaries of another désignated pool producing the same formation,
shail te spaced, d'illei, cperated, and prorated in accordance with
tre regulatfons in effect in that peol.

BULT 2: After the effective date of. this order each well drilled or
recozpleted on a standard prorstion unit within an associated pool
regalated by this order shall be located ss provided below:

OIL WZilS - SOUTHEAST NEX MEXICO

Standard Prorsticn Unit Location-Reguirements

40 Acres Mot qﬁosei- than 330 feet to the boundary
of the tract

82 arnd 1£3 acres Must be located within 150 feet of the
certer of the quarter-quarter section
wherein located

GAS WELLS ~ SCETHEAST NEY MEXICO

Standard Proration Unit Location Requirenerits

160 acres Must be located within 150 feet of the
center of the quarter-quarter section
wherein located.

320 acres Not elo=-r iran 660 feet to the nearest
side itcundary mor closer than 1930 f{eet
to the rearest erd boundary of the
sracing unit,

ALL WFELLS = NOZTHNEST NEW MEXICO

Lceation Requirerents

40 Acres
<f the tract

80, 16D and 320 acres
section iine nor closer than 330 feet
to any quarter-quarter section line,

RULE 3: (a) :'EachAga,s well shall bde located on a standard unit
containirg 160 dcres or 320 asres, more or less, as provided in
the specfsl pcol rules therefor.

{b) Each oil well sh2ll be located on a standard unit
containing 40 acres, 30 acres or 169 acees, more or less, as provided
in the special pool rules therefor.

RULE 4: (a) The District Supervisor of the appropriate district
orTice of the Commisslon shall have the autlnrity to approve 8 non-
standard undt as en exception to Rule 3(a) or 3{b) without notice
and hearirg wnen the urorttodox size or shape of the unit is
nezessitate? by & varlation In the legal sutdivision of the U, S.
Public Lard Surveys &nd the ron-standard unit is not less than

Not closer than 330 feet to the boundary

Not closer tba;x T feet to any Quarter

are coisplied with:

Y R s ey

75% ror more thian 1255 of a stardard unit.

The Dlstrict Qupenrisox- of the appmpmate district ofrice
of the Camulssion may approve the non-standard unit dy:

(1) Accepting a plat showing the proposed non-standard
unlt and the acreage to- be dedicated to the ron-standard unit, exd

(2) Assignirg an allowable to the non-staﬁdard unit.

(b) The Secretary-Director of the Comeission may gram. an
exception 1o “the Tequiresents of Rule 3(£) or Pule 3(b), when tke
wrorthodox size or share of the unit is pecessitated by a veriatien
in the lega) subdivision of the U. S. Fublic Land Surveys ard ile
non-standard unit is less than 75% or more tran 125% of a standard
unit, or where the following facts exis‘b and the following provisions

(1) The non<standard unit ‘cor.sists of querter-quarter
sections or lots that are ccntiguous by & common bordering side.

{2) The non-standard unit lies wholly ¥ithin & govern-
mental subdivision or sutdivisiors which would te a s,.an-.sr\, ynait for
the well (half quarter secticn, quarter section, or half secticn) tut
contains less screage than a standard unit.

(3) The applican' presents written consent in tre form
of nivers fron all offset operators and froa all operators omi B
intérests in the half q.;ar*er seetioq, quarter sectiion or ral' s

VLA o3 AR R A oz
AACT 38-acve,; 180-acre; and 320=acre standard dedicaticna o

in which the rer-standsrd unit §s ‘siteated and which acres
included i~  ..d ron-starizrd unit.

(4) In lieu of parsgraph {¢) of this rule, tke applicant
ray furnish proof of the fact that all of the foresaid opeérators were
rotified by registered or certified =33l of his intent to form such
non-standard unit. The Secretary-!)irector ray approve the appiication
11 no stch operator has enteréd an oblection to the formaticr of such
non-standsrd unit within 30 days ax‘ter the Secretary-Director nes
received the application,

mpcﬂssmcmm AND GAS-OIL RATIO LDATATION

RULE 5.‘ A well: shall dbe elassll‘ied as & gss el 1¢ lt has a gas-liqaid
ratio of 30,000 or more cubic féet of ‘gas rer btarrel of liquid hydro-
carbonc. . A well shall be clagsified as an oil well if It hes a gas-
1iquid ratlo of less than 30,000 cubic feet of gas DPer barrel of Hquid
hydrocsrbons., The sinultaneous dedication of any acresge 1o an oil well
and a gas well is proribited.

RULZ 6:  ‘That the lloltirg gas-o!l ra.io shall e 2,000 cubic fee: of
mr each barrel of oil produced.

RULE 7. Ar. oil “2ell shan be pern{tted to pmduce only that ssaount of
gas deternined by multiplvmg the top unit oil allcwadle for the pool

by the limiting gas-liquid ratio for the pool. In the event there is
rore tiaan one oll well on an oil proration unit, the operator may rroduce
the slloweble assigned to ¢he unit froz the wells on the uall In eny
proportion.

A gas well shall be pernitied to produse thai excunt of gas
obtained by multiplying the top unit oil allowable Tor the ool ty - the
1limiting gas-2iquid ratio for the pool ‘and by 2 {racticn, the nuzerator
of which is the nuaber of scres dedicated to the particuldr gas well and
the denominator of whish i{s a nurber equal %0 the numter of acres ina
standard oil proration unlt in sush pool. 1In the eévent there is tore
than ore gas well on & gas proration undt, the orerator may ;*‘c—.u"e the
ezount of gas assigned to the unit froso the wells ¢n the unit In eny.
progortion.

WELL TESTING

RULE 8: The operator of each nesly completed well shall cause a gas-
TIquld ratio test to be taken on the well upon recovery of ail lcad ofl
from the vell, provided however, that {n no event shsll tke test te
compenced later than 30 days from the date of first preduction unless
tre well 18 connected to a gas-gathering taciiity end is producirg under



Fol

N

[ \(upcr-;r:, gas allerable acsh;ned in accoriance with Rule 11.. Any
%21) which is shut-in shall e sxerpted frozm the gas-llguid ratio test
re:_uire...nt 80 lopg as it remains shut-in. The inftfal gds-liquid
ratio test shall be taken in the manner preseribed by Rule 9. If the
ges-liguid ratio is 30,000 cuble feet of gas per barrel of liquid
hydrocartons, or more, the operetor shall not produce the well untn
terefielal use can be rade of tre Za8.

RULE 9:° Seal-ennval gas-1iquil ratio ‘tests skall be taken on an wells -
guring each year in eccordevnce with a test schedule prepared by the
distnc‘ office of the Cumission. The Initial gas-liquid ratio test
rall-suffice as the first ceml-annud) tést. -Tests shall bé 24-hour
tests, teirz the firal 24 hours of a-72-hour period during which thre

well shﬁ'n te. mwhm-n At a ponstant roreal.ovais of- ;v:-.:d:ci_zc:;. L Besulln -

of such tests shail te filed on ‘Tomtesion Form C-116 on or before the
10tk day of the feilesing ponth. At least 72 hours prior to comréncenent
of sny suzh gas-1iguld rat.io tests, each opo:\af.or shall file with ‘the
acfropriate district ofrice of e Comiission a test schedule for its
wolls spécif‘y{r.g the tire each: oi‘ its wells is to e tested, Copies

‘of tre te§t schedule shall 2185 be furnisted to all offset operators.

The sapervisor of the appropriute district office of the Commission

Day grant an excepticn to the abore test requirecents where it is
demonstrated that the -»11 produces-no 1iquids.

 Special’ test.s ‘Shall slsd be taken st ihe 'requesf, of the

‘pe"re tary “Director and ray alse be iaken at the option of the operator.

Sush special tests shall be taxen in accordance with the procedurés
ouslined hereirabove, inciuiing rotiffeation to the Commission and
of szt orerators.

\’LE ‘.0' fn {nftial shut-in pressure Lﬂs\, shall bte taken on esch ges
weil znd shall be reported to the Cormission on Foram C-125.

28310 E‘.:T CF ALLTYASLE
RULE 11 Aru well co'-pleted after the e“fe~t!ve date of these rules

R Sl"x:. re~eiv¢ an“alloxsble only upon receipt by " !.he appropria'.e

Cézmtssicn ‘distriet offias ‘of Commission Forms €-102; C- =184, C £2116;

and, in the ‘case of a gas well, a transporter's notice of gas connect.ion,
properly executed. The D;stri‘z Su[\?rvisor of the Comiss!on's district
cffice is hersdy aut‘o'-iz to assign a texporary gas allowable to wells
ecrmected to & gas transportaticn faeilily during the recovery of load
0il, ¥nich ailowedle shail not exceed the nurber of cubic feet of gas
obtained by muitiplyirg the daily top unit alicwable for ihe pool by
tre limiting gas-1iquid ratio for the pool.

£S PRORATIONING

RULE 12 The associated gas proration perlod shall be the p!'oration
o<t which shall tegin at 7 a.m. on the rirst day of the month and
skall erd at 7 a.o, on the first dey of the next succeeding month.

RUZZ 12: No assoc!ated £85 underpioduction pay be carried forvard irto
ary §roraticn zonth. (See AVIERMATIVE PEOIOSED RULE 13 rolloving Rule 21)

Any associated ges re]l *ndet: has an overproduced stetus at
of any asscolated gag proraticn period shall carry such over-

; predustion into subsequent nnriods. TE at ary Lime o weld) 13 over:

preiuzed an amount equalling three tizes its current nonthly anorvble,
it shall be shut in durirg tkhat conth and each suseceeding month until

the well is overgroduced less than three tires its current zmonthly allowable.

BULE 15: “Tne allcweble essignsd 4o a well 3uring any one month of an
&ssz2iated gas proration reriod in excess of the projuction for the
sate zonth shall be epplied against the overproduction carried into such
perics In detérminirg the arount of overproduction, if any, which

has rot teen compensated for.

RULZ 16: "'l'.e‘C(:misqlo'\ ray allow overproduvation to be compemated for
at'a lesser rate than would te the csse {f the well were completely shut
in upon a showing after notice and tearing that cozplete shut in of the
well would result in c.aterial damage to the well or reservoir.

RULE 17: Tne tonttly gas produstion from each gas vell shall be zétered
scparately ard the gas production therefron shall Ye repcried to the
Cozmission on Fora C-115 80 &8 to reach tte Commission on or before the
24th day of the month next succeeding the menth in shicii the gas was
produced. The operator chall show on such feport zhat disposition hes

RULE 18: chh purchacer or taker of ges shall sut=it a rerort to the
Totralssion so &s to reach the Cormissicn on or before the i5th day of
the month next succeeding the zonth in shich the gas wxas purchased or
ta¥en, Such report shall be filed on Form C-111 with the wells teirg

1isted iIn the sate ordex as they are listed on the appropriate prora*ion

F. REPCRTING OF PRODUCTION
been made of the prrcduced gas.
schedule.,

G. GBJJAL PROVISIO‘IS

RULE 19: Ff.il\u-e gri Sowalyiwith any provision of these rules shall

result {n the Lmdlatb csr.cellat'lo'r of allcwable asslgned to ihe affected
well. Mo further allovable 3hall te assigried until all rules and .
regulations have been complled with. The Sécretary-Director shell

notify the operator of the well and purchaser in v“iting of thLe cdate

of allowsdle cancenation and the reason therefor,

.

RULE 20; - A1l tmnsporters or users of gas shall file gas well conpection

Totices ¥ith the (’or-v-.ission as soon as po>sib1e sfteér the'date of correction.

RULM 21: . Allcwables to rells ﬂ'ose classi!‘ caticn has ¢ranged fron o‘.}.
& gas or from gas to oil es the result 6f & gas-liguid rasfo test shzil
comzence on the first day of the month folloring the month in whish such
test was reported, provided trhat a plat (Form C-102) showing the acresge
dedicsted to the well and the locetion of all wells on the dedicated
acreage has been filed.

Alternative Proposed Rile 13

_RULE 13:. (a) Any associeted ges_xell which has sn urderproduced séatus .
at the end of any associated gas proration perfod, shall carry such

underproducticn into subsejuent periods,

. (b) Underproduction in excess of three times tke current
monthly sllowable shall not de carried for#ard. For purposes of this
Rule; the monthly allowabie shall be the full ronthly allcesble which
would be assigned an associated gas well with the sare acresge dedics-
tion in the same pool.

(c) Overproduction during any month shall be aw‘;e toa
ten's currulative underprodicilon, if any, calculated in acccrdance
with paragraphs (a) and (b) above.

Please mte, altematives of 1, 2, ard 3 umes the carrent ncmthly
allcwable will be considered with Alternative Proposed Rule 13(b).
Cocments by interested operaters or transporters sre solicited.

It will be prcpesed to recl asstﬁ"the Jennlrgs-Delaxare ernd the North
Paduca-Delaware Pools from sssociated pools to oIl pecls,

lt will further be proposed to reclassify the Northwest Todd-San Andres
Pool from an associsted pool to an ofl pool; horxever, special pool
rules providir.g for 8C-acre ofl well spacing will te retaired,
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N E B
4 1 MR. NUTTER: We will go on to Case Number 5811.
S P o
be 2 MS. TESCHENDORF: Case 5811, application of Coquina
b 31 0i1 Corporation for an offset allowable reduction,; Eddy County,
o ’
£ 49
4 | New Mexico.

¥ ra S : o

H 5 MR. XELLAHIN: Tom Kellahin, Kellahin and Fox,

6 || appearing on behalf of Coquina 0il Corporation and I have one

a

7 l witness to be sworn.

S M T v G 5
L s
[~

4 : , o _ , o
; H 8 MR. NUTTER: Are there other appearances in this caselp ST
t e 3 -9 MR. HINKLE: Clarence Hinkle, Hinkle, Bondurant, Cox 1
e ~ '
ioi g @ o -
IR .
‘ % 8 10 § and Eaton, Roswell, appearing for Monsanto Company.
i % :
i . &8s Ll .
i F = . N - S . . L i i o .
3 E ;é%ﬁ L MR. NUTTER: Do you have any withesses, Mr. Hinkle?
8 £53 "
P 5,3,;,%‘“:; 12 } MR. HINKLE: Yes, we have two.
g: .rf» Q‘-IA -
W pedg , N
S agg% 13 MR. HINKLE: Will the witnesses all stand and be
. £8ue ) o
§ .°':§§_§ 14 | sworn at the same time, please?
3 g 3% :
# : - o = 15 (THEREUPON, the witnesses were duly sworn.)
- é L.: ) E
P g 6
; ) »
i 5 I 17 JAMES L. HARBEN

18 || called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was

E..

19 || examined and testified as follows:
i
20
f 21 , 4 DIRECT EXAMINATION
- 22 || BY MR. KELLAHIN:
*’ 23 0. Would you please state your name, occupation and by

t

24 || whom you are employed?

25 a. James L. Harben, I'm an Exploration Geologist with




Page 4

E
R E

1 Coquina 0il Corporation. 1
2 u Q. Mr Harben, have you previously testified before : 1

3 || the 0il Conservation Commission of New Mexico and had your

4 |qualifications as an éxpert geologist accepted and made a matte

o
I T _mim

; of recordz
; 6 A Yes, sir.
, A i 7 I 0. Have you made a study of and are you familiar with
- {: g i the facts surrounding this particular case?
: § 9 A. Yes, I am. |
@ » .
-E g 10 MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner- please, are the
; iggﬁ 11 || witnesses qualifications acceptable?
§_§§§ 12 MR. NUTTER: Yes, they are.
Eg;‘% 13l 0. (Mr. Kellahin continuing.) Mr. Harben, would you
S=¢g
E ii 'g Efé 14 || locate for us, beginning with Coquina Exhibit Number One,
- ﬁ 3 :gug 15 || what that plat purports to show and wl'iat"the‘ subject matter
H :é 16 || of the case before the Commission is this morning?
i : 17 A, This is closure number one which is mapped on the
; ' 18 || base of the Morrow pay zone as seen in the Coquina Yates
) o » 19 || State here.
E H 2 | 0 What is the area outlined in yellow?
EL ‘ 21 A That is the Coguina acreage, the séuth half of
[ SR 22 || Section 10, with our producing well being located nineteen,
EL 23 || eighty from the south and nineteen, eighty from the west.
L 24 0 What is the name of that Coqguina well?
| ' ' 25 A, 'I"he No. 1 Yates State.
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it , | o

; 1 0. The acreage in the north half of that section has

i g‘ 2 what‘appears to be fwo wells on it, would you identify thoée

; o '3 wells, beginning with the northernmost well?

§§§' Ayl A ' The northernmost well was arilled'gﬁéféésgiéﬁéd¥§fiai B
f%;} | 5 || to the COquiné Yates- State ccmpleéion. Werggfe drilling when

; ” ‘ 6 fhéy were completing their well to the north here. It was:
E . ‘ 7 | dually coripléted from the Strawn and from the Morfow sands but [
%E; g8 || it was not a good well and subsequently was abandoned and just

?iﬁ 9 il recently Monsanto came in and drilled a legal location, nineteeh, %
%}i‘ 10 || eighty from thé north and west lines of Sectidn 10 and it is

iii, 11 || Coguina's contention that field rules in the Burton Flat Fields

12 || call for three hundred and twenty acre proration units and we

13 | feel with an abandoned well in the north half portion of the

Phone (505) 982-9212

14 || north half of Section 10 it has been condemned as being non-

. General Court Reporting Service - .
825 Calle Mejia, No. 122, Santa-Fe, New Mexico- 87501

15 produCtive and we think that the drainage area of the Cerf

sid morrish reporting service

16 || Federal drilled by Monsanto will not include all of the north

:'itV ‘; f;:‘ 17 |l half of 10 and therefore a full allowable should not be
{I'v_' ‘:y ' 1g || sranted to the Monsanto well.
;b 9l 0. Begin with your Morrow structure map here and
20 || identify for us, beginning with the Gulf well in the north
21 [ half of the north half of that section, what information is
= 22 | contained on that with regard to the Gulfyoil?
23 A 'Well, the Morrow map here has adequate control in
24 the case that we are allowing on the axis of a slightly

25 || northeast and southwest trending anticline feature.




s
i w“

’ v The Gulf well is high on the feature compared to
& : :
“ {: _ , 2 || the Monsanto Cerf well and the Coquina Yates State.
=- ,,,,, B4 Now. this map, as I said, was prepared on the base
f " 4 | of the Morrow pay Which is this sectlonhere |
§ ﬂ 5 Now, the Gulf well, _we will just talk about the
# % - 6 || Morrow right now and noé the Strawn.
: i S B MR. NUTTER: Mr. Harben, when you mentioned om the =
% fg / 8 || basis of this pay here, you meant the pay that is indicated
: P g 9 i as the lowermost Morrow pay on your Exhibit Number Three,
€ i 2 z 10 || is that correct?
, ;H E"Z’.;’E 11 A - Yes, sir, that is correct.
: P ‘g%‘i% 12 “ - Novg, if we look ?.t the Gulf well, we see the perfora-
| : L Egi% 13 || tions in the upper part ofv this basin massive sand here and it
pag
i‘ i g%ié 14 || is important to notice that this lower sand was never perfora-
é }i _20;? 15 téd or tested and we can see yhy whenkwe 1qok at the logs
L g 16 || because there is no indication of gas effect or porosity or
L: 17 || permeability and this is one of the perforated sands in the
C i 18 || Coquina Yates State.
"V'\ *"’ 19 The Gulf well was abandoned in December of 1974
,E 20 || after having made fifty-seven million, nine hundred thousand
.
21 [l cubic feet of gas out of Morrow perfdrations, through these
- zé intervals up here and this was perforated and tested and
23 || swabbed dry, so it would seem that they have no permeability
B 24 | in this massive sand here and as rwe come south to the Monsanto
25 || well we find pretty good indications Qf porosity and permeability
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§l§ Tlin this very basal sand here and i1t 1s also developed in this
g 2 | sand section here which as we correlated to the Coquina well
; -3 3|l appears to be in the same zones here that we had perforated
ngwé_ e : 4-uahd~we“caﬁﬁbt”§éé‘tﬁééé2bhésuhéfemﬁ§éip“&ﬁd>§ré;éht inlﬁhé
‘E E' | 5[ Gulf wel;.
*g P‘ 6 MR. NUTTER: Mr. Harben, you are goingfto have to
f'ﬁ ‘7 'ideﬁiify a little mOre*specificallyéwhairysﬁ'mééh wheh'ydu say,
igfz " 8| this zone here, because when we read the transcript later we g
§f g 9ffwon't kn@w exactly where you mean so if you will identify what
f 1 .g :_s: 10 yo‘u mean when you say, this sand here or that sand there.
zg ;: i;g:;g li' ” | A ‘All right, 1'11 callk this the basal sang.
f;s é;gfg 121 vMR. NUTTER: That's the lowermost sand?
2 b ﬁgg% 13 I . A Yes, sir, the lowermost sand and in this sand woulgd
=g :
'g gfé -’14 be the base of the mass’ive sand.
; ;L,:: 15 MR. NUTTER: Okay, now, when you said that the
‘§ L . g 16 second well on the north half, that is the Monsanto well,
?ig 17-[f had a well dévéloped sahd, You meant the perforated interval
é,; 18 || where the exhibit shows that that there is a calculated
é . 19 || absolute open flow of some --
g.* 20 A Two million, six hundred thousand cubic feet per
S
21 || day.
[ 22 MR. NUTTER: That's not twenty-two million, six
% - j ' 23 || hundred thousand?
; a 24 A No, sir, it's two million, six hundred ang ninety-

| 25 ” seven thousand cubic feet per day.
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a 1 MR. NUTTER: You meant the sand where the calculated
3 E 2 | open flow of two million; six hundred and ninety-seven thousand{
?;. P 3 || MCF per day was?
8 ) o ,
% rf 5 MR, NUTTER: And you compared that with the sand
% - Br that is perforated in the Coquina well where it shows an
‘iu 7 Il ‘'absolute open flow of seventeen million, six hundred and
§ t; g8 || twenty-one- thousand, is that correct?
gV ,:
% i 3 9 A Yes, sir. ;
- g s 8 ol MR. NUTTER: You are comparing those two sands? t
¥ [; ;égﬂ 1 A Yes, sir, 1 say those are the same sands here.
St £ 558 >
'g%‘;g 12 MR. NUTTER: And you contend that that sand is not : ©
a , .
Sl BY% . . | e ~
i o ‘§§3 13 || preseat in the orginal Gulf cerf well, is that it? : :
. ‘80 e : o . ' i
big 0 fusd . o |
“ g3 N - :
s o = 15 MR. NUTTER: But the original perforations in the _
BN R R ’ ' ‘
i; o 8 16 || Gulf Cerf well were above that, werc they? ‘ : ,
h 17 A  Yes, sir, they were.
I
i - 18 MR. NUTTER: Okay, now, would you identify where on
s 19 || the log of that well where the orginal perforations were?
'{ .
P 20 A In the Gulf well?
21 MR. NUTTER: Yes, sir.
- 22 A, Yes, sir, they are in the upper portion of the i
23 || massive sand from eleven, thirty-two to sixty-one, that would
24 || pe the overall jinterval that was perforvated and swabbed 4ry.
25 “ MR. NUTTER: That's the upper portion of the massive
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sand that Qhe other two wells produced from, is that correct?
A | No, sir, these wells do not produce from the upper
portion of the massive sand.
MR. NUTTER: Of the massive sands?
A Right. They prOdﬁce'from the lowér portion of the
massive sand, plus the basal sand.

MR. NUTTER: And the Gulf well produced from the

‘upper portion of the massive sand only?

A Well, it did not produce from that. It was perforateg

and swabbed dry.

MR. NUTTER: I see. Then where did the well produce

from?

A It produced up at -- it's eleven, two, two, seventy,

eiéhty and from eleven, two, oh, approximately twenty.

MR. NUTTER: On Exhibit Three would you identify
where the original pérfo:atibhs‘in the Gﬁif"ﬁéll~weféwih'£he
Morrow formation with the green pen that I have handed you,
please?

A The original perforations, yes, sir.

MR. NUTTER: Make an "X" across the area where the
original perforations were. Néﬁ, with this orange pen would
identify where they recompleted them and produced later?

A, Yes, sir.
MR. NUTTER: Okay, thank you.

A Based on the correlation of the basal sand. and the

A\ ¢4
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Page 10

base of the massive sand, we can see the sands pinch out as we
come up on the structure. The porosity and pefmeability'is

poor as we come west Off the structure. It is well developed

to the east but it is wet and;watér~bearing“aftef"yéu*éet o

to the minus datum of eighty-three, fifty, approximately.

and vater out 6f>the basal sand section.
MR. NUTTER: What's the location of that well?

.A It's nineteen, eighty from the south and nineteen,
eighty from the west of Section 11 and based on correlations
on our cross section we have euﬁiiﬁed’ahreppfeximate reservoir
of these basal Morrow sands, the basal sand and the base of

the massive Morrow and in our opinion it would cover an area

somewhat like this.

Q (Mr. Kellahin continuing.) Outiined by what colof?
A Outlined by the greeh'peﬁciled>édlbr.
MR. NUTTER: On Exhibit Number One?
A On Exhibit Number One, yes, sir, which is the
Morrow map.
0. {Mr. Kellahin continuing.) On Exhibit Number One

would you outline again for me the wells involved in the cross

section, Exhibit Number Three?
A. All right. It starts on the west with the Cities

Service CP State, it goes north to the Hammond Federal, neithex

well of which had the basal sands developed for production.

——
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Then"we come to the northeast, up to the Gulf Cerf Federal whic%

half of the section. . We feel that the porosity and permeabilitf

feature so that the porosity and permeability lays across

the south end of our structural feature and drapes over to the

east and to the west.
o You meant the north half of the north half of this
section, did you not? |
A Yes, the north half of the north half of Section 10.
0. In your opinion what percentage of the north half

of Section 10 is non-productive in the Moxrrow?

A I would say at least fifty percent.

0. Would you go now to Exhibit Number Two and identify
it?

A Exhibit Number Two is our map on top of the Strawn

pay, which as we see on the cross section is the clean Strawn

ands is affected by coming updip from your structurall

|

2 | exhibits the tightness, non-productive interval of these

3 ! basal sands and we come down to the Monsanto Cerf Federal,

4 || the -Coquina Yates Stété;‘OVér'£6”E“é*’6quina*35h8tateaand~v~-w»v S S|

5 ﬁhen north to the Monsanto Wilderspin, which is in Sectién 11,

6 | nineteen, eighty from the north and west lines.
~'7“'“"’“’95”‘‘if‘z“‘fé’gai:"s’tc;“}-:crrcw*prodﬂéticn“in-the north Half of’||.

g | this section, Mr. Harben, in your opinion what portion of the

g §f north half of this section is non-productive in the Morrow?
”joj| - ‘A In our opinion‘wg would say approximately the north
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limestone, the first very clean lime that develops w1th1n
2 i this area and it shows us approx1mately the same thlng as the
3 || Morrow map does on a northeast—southwe’st trending anticlinal
4 feature and again the Gulf well, the No. 1 Cerf was completed o
T "5“'from the Strawn llmestone and it made a cumulatlve productlon 3
: ? bs 6 || of approx1mate1y seventy—four million cubic feet of gas’ before
f H 71it was abandoned and wé look on the logs, on the cross sectlon,
; ;!;3 8- f'a‘ii".' we ‘see that the Gulf" Cerf Federal was 1051n<;vpo1;os.1ty, It
, !’ . g 9l had a slight streak in the very top, perforated from ten, two,
%“ -g g - 10 || seventeen through si‘xty;nine and it had a calculated absvolute
: ? §§§§ 11 || open flow of one million,- six aundred and thirty-two tho"ﬁsénd
‘(i ‘ggﬁg 12 | cubic feet per day and as I said, it produced seventy-four
9 H ﬁgf% 13 million, six hundred and seventy-six thousangd cubic feet of
=2 : :
"' "':é §§£ 14» gas, plus three thousand,’ four hundred and twenty-four barrels
: ; i f;cg 15 | of condensate and was abandoned in December of 1974.
% b § 16 It is our feeling that the best development of vour
;;j 17 || Strawn limestone is seen on the axis of the structural feature.
; i 181 Each well colored in blue on this Strawn map has been productive
; = 19-| or does produce from .a Strawn limestone,
: '; 20‘ As we come north from the Coquina Yates State, which
(%
, 21 || has been a very good producer from the Strawn iimestone, to
- 22 || the Monsanto Cerf Federal, we see another good development of
23 ]| pPorosity within the Strawn limestone in the Monsanto well. Frdh
24 | there it goes to poor development in the Gulf Cerf Federal and
- 25 | then there is -fair development to the north in the Monsanto
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Page 13
No. 3 Burten Flat Unit and then it plnches out to a veri’poor
section to the north so that it would appear that the best
Jevelopment of porosity and permeability is on a structura;
development to the east, but

;axis here. Now, we have good

#if you get too low, again the Cogquina JM State produced for

awhileffrom the Strawn liﬁéétohe put went to water, soO thét

is probably right on a gas—watericontact.

The Monsanto Wllderspln produces a small amount of

gas from the Strawn and as we come to the west we get

structurally low again and lose the good developnent of the

porosity and permeablllty as weé come -off the structural feature

0 (My. Kellahin continuing.) What is indicated by

the green line on Exhibit Number TWO?

It would seem there is a north-south alignment with the low
reentry com1ng in from the west, which may be the influencing
factor in the poorer porosity and permeablllty development in
the Strawn limestone in the Gulf Cerf Federal No. l.
R, NMUTTER: 1 think your reentry is coming in from
the east; jg it not?
A Yes, éir, froﬁ the east. pid I say west? Excuse me.|

A, Again the green line is indicating, in our opinion,

the areél extent of the Strawn limestone reservoir. BY

north end here and

swinging up around this producer on the

following the structural configuration downdip to our gas—water

contact and across this nose it develops towards the east and
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! Cle : T '
L 1 fl up the south side of the reentry and around the Gulf Cerf -
‘ pa | o , . . v
Py 2 || Federal, which in effect again would wipe out the major portion

3}l of the north half of the north half of Section 16 as being

o~
et Jand
i

4 || productive acreage.

[
R AN PP RN 3 o e

o

“ 0} Which well, the Gulf well or the Monsanto well is

; - 6 || structurally better in the Strawn?
g z A a The Monsanto Cerf Federal is the highest well
* {: 8 || structurally qn top of the Strawnv limestone ih this area here.
‘ 's g 9 It» is six feet high to the Coguina Yates and it is' two feet
; b1 .gi g ‘10 [ high to the Gulf Cerf Federal.
?{; ;gz‘g 11 0. From a structural opinion, Mr. Harben, would it have
7 ? » §§:§§ 12 || been better to dril} the first well in the north half of the
g ‘M E;gg 13 'north half of this section or the south half of the north half
- %L: ';:; %’%fﬁ_ 14 || of this section?
L g OoF® , » )
; 4 , :g g 15 |} - A It would have been better to come into the south
ék; § 16 || half of the south half to get aw'ay from the reentry that we
: 17 seeva‘ tﬁaf: comés tilx;oucjﬁ hére; | o
‘ - 18 0. Would you beg’in with the cross section, Exhibit
x 19 || Number Three, and identify the information with regards to
’ : » “' 20 || the Strawn production?
- 21 A All right, "this ag>ain is our east-west cross section
i - 22 | which as I pointed ‘ou't, starts with the Monsanto Wilderspin
23 |lon the east and goes to the Coquina JM Federal, over to the
j 24 || Coquina Yates State, Monsanto Cerf Federal, the Gulf Cerf
i
' 25 Federél ana over to the Hammond No. 1 Federal and to the
|

P,
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(0]

‘ities Service No. 1 CP. 'As we start on the east side,; the.

blue section here is our clean Staﬁh limestone. The”wilderspi+
had a we;l developed section of poroéity and’perﬁeability
within the Strawn iimestone_and we comebover‘to'the Coquiné
Yates State, I'm sorry, the JM'State, it has a well developed
section and it had a caléulated absolute open flow of two )
million, eight hundred thousand cubic feet pef'day. AIt soon
went to water and was abandéned. |

In.moving to tﬁe west we come updip to the Cogquina
Yates State which had a very well deveibped section of Strawn
porosity and permeability and was completed from perforations
at ten, two, éixty, two to two, ninety-seven for a calculated
absolute open flow of three million, ninety-five thousand
cubic feet éf gas per day.

'Going north we come to the Monsanto Cerf Federal

which also has a very well developed section of porosity and

'ﬁe}méabiliéy“inﬂfﬁe;ééféwnwliﬁééféne. ‘It was perforated from ||

ten, two, twehty-four to two, fifty-four. It had a calculated
absolute open‘flow of forty~four million, eight hundred and
sixty-three thousand cubic feet per day.

And moving north into the north half of Section 10,
the north half of the north half, we come to the Gulf Cerf
Federal No. 1 which had a thin section of porosity developed
in the Strawn limestone indicating that between the Monsanto

Cerf Federal and the Gulf Cerf Federal we have lost the




Page 16

'l porosity and permeability. That well was abandoned in December||

ér‘of '74, the last production reported, after having made

3 || severity-four million, six hundred and seventy-5ix thousand

: 4 | cubic feet of gas, plus three thousand, four hundred and
éé; 5 |l twenty-four barrels of condensate out of the Strawn.
.;f - 6 Moving off to the west we come downdip and find that’
‘ )‘é . ‘ . - S L N L . . ’
1 % 7 § the change in the Strawn limestone, a big shale break in
q% g 8 || between tﬁéré,’the porosihy and permeabiiity-is slightly
e 3 9 | developed and I think it was probably wet and over to the
1 [ .
.'1~_ ® = — . : ‘ . B
; 4 -E 8 10FIC1t1es Service well we have a good development of Strawn
- x
fois aoégﬁ’ 1 I porosity but again it is low and down flank of the structural
? P ig‘%g 12 f feature.
¢ -=v§§% 13 MR. NUTTER: Do ycu know of any tests that either
3 Q™ & : -
- ;.o L . . .
: !ﬁ ggii 14 || Hammond or Cities Service ran on those two wells?
BS o "
) - 15 A No, sir, but I can check.
1 %3 |
8 16 MR. NUTTER: At any rate they were not perforated
21 .
e 17 i in the Strawn?
%"'7 -'d - 18 A. No, sir, they were not perforated and not producing
{'“ 19 || from the Strawn. The entire Strawn production of any con-
ff 20 || sequence lies on the axis of our anticlinal feature.
T i
P Lo 21 o (Mr. Kellahin continuing.) 1In vour opinion has the
i , f" 22 ]l Gulf well in the north half of the north half of this Section
1 23 | completely drained the Strawn production?
e - : ' ‘
’ 24 A I would say that it has completely drained what is
‘ 25 [ available to it there through that portion of the section which

g

i
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jépbéarsAtbfbewtiéﬁt'éhd'imﬁérmeaﬁle throughout that area.
0 Did the Gulf well produce from the same formation as
ylthe Monsanto and Coquina well? ”

A Yes.

Q Is there‘any(stéuctural explanation for the poor

quality of the Gulf well, do you see any evidence of faulting,

‘hat kind of thing? .

A No, 1 see no evidence. I think it was just a lack

of deQelopmenﬁ of the porosity and permeability, perhaps
influenced by what I cdontour in as a low here, which could
have prevented your better porosit§ development in here. It's
not low enough to reéllyffeél confident of that explanation
but thatis the only thing I can think of.

0. Please identify Exhibit Four?

A Exhibit Number Four is a north-south cross section
which on our map, again --

o Exhibit Number One?

A Yes, Exhibit Number Cne. It begins with the Perry
Bass well to the south end of the feature, goes to the Cogquina
vYates State and the Monsanto Cexf Federal, the Gulf Cerf
Federal, the ionsante No. 3 Burton Flats vnit and then north
to the Monsanto No. 1 Burton Flats Unit.
And we see basically the same things happen on

this cross section as on our east-west Cross section and that

is, as we come north we have the well developed pasal sand
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RS S
v

! ‘and the base of the massive sand perforated on the south end

S 1 _ _
; i% 2J of the structural feature 1n the Bass well, up to the Coquina
M 3 vyates State and the Monsanto éerf Federal and then we
e 4 } apparently lose that section moving north updip in the Gulf

3
3

%
*

5 | No. 1 Cerf Federal. It is not perforaﬁéd }to' the north in the

SRR
‘ws‘

6 | Burton Flat Unit No. 3 put it is in the upper part of the

¥
-

N CYRTCEY B S
-l

massive sand. And then fa'rthér north in the No. 1 we find

e R AT R T e
P SRR & 2P o Ut R o

| ) ” E - 8\ it again pres’gnt with porosity and permeability and gﬁood:c‘]‘.‘e‘;:; i
“ . g o li sand, the basal sand, and it is perforated and prqductive in
; 2 e .é é 10 || that well, which is a distance of about three—-quarters of a
8 Bt ]
i:%%“ 11 jimile.
g 555
i‘gg% 12 Now, on these basal sand correlations, it's just a
E:‘%g% 13 |f matter of inﬁ:er"bretati.on, but it's entirely possible as you
‘E Ei_"% 14 | 1look at the north-south correlation, to say that the perforated
;Q:‘f 15 || sand, beingA the basal sand, and the base of the massive sand,
(]
:é 16 || are not even present in the culf Cerf Federal because by this
47 || correlation you can say that this massive sand is ‘thinning to
4 18 || the south and our pase of the massive and our basal sand are
L 1g || pinching out to the north and not even present in the Gulf
[M o0 || Cerf Federal, sO we could be working in two entirely different
) 21 sands that do noi appear in the north half of Section 10.
= , 22 In the Stawn we see nmuch the same thing happen. wWe
23 || have a perforated well, the Bass well, on the south end of
24 || the structural feature with a good clean Strawn section. The
25 || poxosity is not as well developed as we f£ind it updip in the




2 i
: ? o 1 | Cogquina Yates State and the Monsanto Cerf Federal and again we ’
4 ' i f: 2 || see “the‘p'oros'-ity pinch out to the north and it picks ui) again
§ - 3} in this well here, which is the MOnsantd No. 3 Burton Flats
i1l
a ;; e 4 1 Unit and then it thins to a very poor zone to the north in
g E 5 | the Burton Flat,va;xi'i. No. 1. |
g " s | MR, ;NU'T'If“EB:L And; _thatr well is not pérfo;a,_i;edwi,n,;he .
‘i & ‘ 7 »St;rawn? |
: ‘ .8 A No,vsir, it's not perforated in the Strawn, so our
P g 9 |l only Strawn producers are these wells which are colored in blue
i h -g ;5 10 | on Exhibit Number Two. |
~:~; ;"?’_EE 11 0. (Mr. Kellahin continuinq.) Mr. Harben, yog gave us
i Eg‘gé 12 anﬂopinion‘: awhile ago with regards to what portion of the north
1 & ﬁgﬁ‘% 13| half of this section was non-productive from the Morrow. Do
i O~§ » , o
; L: .E §=§£ 14 | you have an opinion with regards to what portion of the north
.:;ug 15 | half of Section 10 is not productive from the Strawn?
"‘“: (é 184 A I would have to say that again, half of it, approxi-
1‘ h ‘17 mately the north half of the north half of Section 10 and
o 18 | that portion of the southeast of the northeast of Section 10.
"‘j 19 0. It is your recomendaﬁion, I gathér, that the
i 20 'Monsanto well have a restricted allowable of fifty percent
i 21 | with regards to both the Morrow and the Strawn?
- 22 A Yes, that would be my recommendation.
V 23 0 bo you have anything else you would like to add at
24 || this time?
25 A No, I think not. -3 think that's all.
b Cs
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. MR. KELLAHIN: Your witness, Mr. Hinkle.
} | CROSS EXAMINATION |
L B 4 || BY MR.7HINKLE: ]
i | - AP :
[é : 5 0 Referring to your Exhibit Number One, Mr. Harben,
¢ | | ~
; - 6 lon what information was that structural map drawn?
;p. s , 7 ) A From points picked of all of the wells in the area.
o ’
i :‘ 8 0 All subsurface?
{ . 3 9 A Yes, sir, all subsurface.
W85
R | °E % 10 Q Have you done any geophysical work in the area?
s wg,zﬂ 1 A No, sir, I have not.
: g 555
f‘ E‘E:S:? 12 0. Do you f£ind any evidence whatsoever of any fault
- 4 o 52~
TR RV L .
T S 13|l in the area?
A S [0 .
L i. ‘ jod -ﬂ 8:,2 - .
o i“ 'g§=;“- 14 A. No, sir, not on subsurface work.
R, s Es:s .
i " o g 15 3 I guess that is true also of your Number Three, is
T ﬁ’ Pt ‘2 S Lo
; q- ] 16 || it not?
SR 5ol 17 A Yes; sir.
: B el
G C 18 0. Now, several times you mentioned that the Gulf Cerf
L -~ ~ 19 | No. 1 had been abandoned?
E - 20 A. Yes, sir.
[{ 21 0 Has that been plugged?
‘t' ~ 22 A To the best of my knowledge, yes, Sir. If not
; 23 || plugged, it's temporarily abandoned.
} —
; 24 0. Have you locked at the records, the 0il Conservation
25 | records, to see if the well has been plugged?




3

i
i r, Page 2]
éit 1 A No, sir, I went by the books, the O0il Commission
Ei; 2 || books ;ha% come ou£ monthly, blus your cumulative production
% e 3 | books, which state the last production was December of '74
i!j 4| for botn zones. A
3E 5 Q | That doesn't mean it has beén plugged and abandoned:?
~  ” 6 A 'No, sir, but it h;s been non#productive.
i%bi 7 ) You just implied from that?
;i; 8 A Yes, sir, I implied from that. Of course, I couldn't
i » .
o §§‘ 3 9 | see Monsanto drilling a second well in three hundred and twenty
;. S0, S i
;?'i' ) §_@‘ -g é 10 | acres with a prodicer on it at that time.
: v
' ‘ ;: iézg N 0. Well, ‘now, : the Gulf Cerf No. 1, was it located
:?? “ 1o %;gg% 12| at a standard or ofthodox location?
| v .E:%E% 13 A Yes, sir, it was.
: »: Lz .§ :§§£ 14 |- 0. Now, the Monsanto Cerf No. 2, is it located at a
:w K f f! écg 15 || standard ?r orthodo?c location?
E;;-W' glﬁ | 8 16 A Yes, sir, it is.
Ei : ‘i: 17 0. Now, are you familiar with the 0il Conservation Rules
 §¢§ 18 {| that the Pennsylvania formation you can dedicate three hundred
‘f - 19 || and twenty acres to a standard liocaticn?
. : 20 A Yes, sir.
{< 21 Q.  ‘Now, I may have misunderstood you but I thought you
CT 22 || said in the beginning that in your opinion the whole north

23 | half of Section 10 was non-productive? -

24 A No, sir. I meant to say the north half of the north

25 || half of Section 10.
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e o And that's the reason why you want to cut the

allowable fifty percent to the Monsanto well?

[
:
3
§
&
g

A Yes, sir.

v;mw,wvm: e g e R R
pS— j—
R

0 When was Yyour well in the ‘south half of 10 _completed?
" _ _
3 A I would have to look on my card to see.
; - (1Y Well, that's jmportant, I want the date.
: R G & | SIEE R All right. AI‘don't have that exact date with me.
! ‘ 8 || November of '73. : peeT T
i 3 sl o Your answer then is that it was completed in
' ® @ , ' i
; = ‘ég 10 | November of '73. is that right? :
I co e . :
3o 2 3= : o
; m u&gﬂ " A 1 would have to say that I think that is approximatelr
- 8258
?w gv‘g,‘gg 12 | right, that's the first sale.
z oy A .
3 ; '§§‘3 13 (THEREUPON, a discussion was held
E O -*3 . ;
g ® O 8 .
4 ‘}“!' it 2O i .
RN E §%§ 14 off the record.)
: :
p g3% | |
g o E% 15 A 7 would agree to the August '73 completion.
€ spt : -
R ® O _ '
i ] 16 0. (Mr. Hinkle continuing.) Was the well potentialed
x 47 |l at that time?
S
: ) b 18 A. Well, yes, sir.
S 19 o  what did it potential for?
fL : 20 A The Strawn potentialed for three million, ninety-
3 -
- 9y || Tive thousand cuhic feet per day. The Morrow potentialed for
i . .
T' i 27 || seventeen million, six hundred and twenty-one thousand cubic
. 23 || feet pex day.
x 24 0. Now, when was the MonsarcQ cerf No. 2 well, which
"“ 25l is just to the north of your well, completed?
i




TSP VAR -5 0

PR

R |

3

-

R

P

porting Service .
No. 122, Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Phone (505).982-9212

General Court Re

sid morrish reporting service
825 Calle Mejia,

o

10

11

12

i3

14

15

ey
[+1]

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

A Well, just recently. I d§n't‘have the date on that.

|l -to determine what the allowable would be.

of 19

A Yes, sir, Jjust in the last month.
0 Is it on the line yet?
A I would not think so since we are having this meeting

o And yoﬁ.havé“beeh prodﬁcing your well since August
732

A Yes, sir.

'Q 'In>youf opinion have you drained any gas from the

south half of the north half of the section?

A Xes, sir.

0. And coﬁsiderable?

A Yes, sir.

o Andiyethyou want to cut the allowable of their

fifty percent? |

A. Yes, sir,

0 After all this draining from 1973 to the present

A, Yes, sir.

0. Mr. Harben, on your Exhibit Number One, which is
the Morrow structure, you show production all the way up the
crest of the structure, do you not?

A Yes, sir.

0. And on Exhibit Number'Three which is the Strawn --

=)

Page 23

Q - Within the last month?
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e 1 MR. NUTTER: Exhibit Number TwO.. |
» 2 Q (Mr. Hinkle continuing.) Number Two, Ye€S, sir, all
o 3|l the way up on the crest of the structure?
i ' 4 A Yes, Sir.
} b 5 "MR. HINKLE: I think that's all. ~Just a minute,
~ i Lo ; '
| - ¢ || one more. (
1 d A
_._4_,};,;"”‘ ) 71 Q (Mr. Hinkle continuing.} I pelieve that at the
i M | R B TENE vkttt ey o o wiplps ST S TR EC Y
‘ 8 | request of the Examiner you marked on Exhibit wumber Three,. . :
¥ ) B . :
oy 3 9 lyour perforations in the Gulf Cerf No. 1?
i e ‘
- 3 % :
= 8 10 A Yes, sir.
. B
[ o 2 : . . - «
‘;égn 1" 0 All right, did you mark the perforations from
g o ) : -
-E ? ‘g o
s ggig 12 l eleven thousand and thirteen to seventeen?
o A& sha : '
i s R0
e EE.‘:}% 13I A Eleven thousand what, sir?
- 393
15 'E 2—:5
'i '; 325 14 0. Eleven thousand, thirteen to eleven thousand and
i v gg% .
: = 15 || seventeen?
£ =
: § s 3
ERR :
: , 8 16 A Yes, sir, approximately.
3 M o 17 o and 4id you mark from eleven thousand and forty-one
EE Y™ -
? e g | to forty-five?
““ 19 A No, sir, I did not.
’ 20 0. Well, do you know, does that indicate that it was
21 perforated there?
) - 22 A ves, I have it here put I didn't see it on there
f.' ; 23 |[when T ga\}e my testimony.
» F— .
5 : 24 0 Now, did you indicate on that exhibit that there
e - 25 |l were also perforations from eleven thousand, one hundred and

Y
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,, ST . , ' )
I S 1 | forty-eight to fifty-eight?
: ’ ( fad - - : : 2 P iy S
Fid 21 A I have them marked on here but.I.did-not indicate in
H ’ a3 lmy testimony.
u 41l Q- Okay. Did you indicate from eleven thousand, two -
{1 ; . .
4 H - § jhundred and sixteen to twenty?
; t«q e"’ A Yes, sif, I've got those marked,
“iid : :
It 7 13 From eleven thousand, three hundred and thirty-two i
: F‘E g  to thirty-six?
o .
- .8 9 B -Yesg, sir.
g = | | L
;o 92. 8 10 0. From eleven thousand, three hundred and thirty-nine
Sl @ 8x ‘ o _
h? ® e 11| to forty-four?
! so32y 1
% . s%‘gg 12 A Yes, sir.
ERE ayia :
o3 el 2 ‘5’,;@ 13 0. From eleven thousand, three hundred and fifty-two to
. 8%
‘ ; 59 :§§:.§ g
R Rt 14 f] sixty-one?
} om e5d . : ,
. ':‘f(‘ ch;.ﬁ\ -
?Eh,‘, : = 15 A Yes, sir.
i ® 3 |
;o 8 16 0. Are you familiar with the fact that .the well was
A 17 || perforated four different time, some of them along the same
ia || intervals but at other areas?
1 st , 19 A, No. I'm sure that happened, The main perforations,
20 || T think, that are concerned in this testimony are the ones in
21 || the massive sands because that is the whole crux of the matter
; — ’ 22 |as to who is draining what. These upper perforations, many
23 || are producing in the Morrow zone but they are all up above the
24 [(massive zone. The wells that are going to be affected are
25 | the ones that are perforated in this massive and are basal

- | | | j‘-
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8 1 | '
sands.
- ‘ : ; ) ‘
2 2 MR. HINKLE: Okay, that's all we have.
4 4
- 3 MR. NUTTER: Are there any other questions of this S
b i . e R+ EaCIEE b
ERER i el co
gy 4 | witness? He may be excused.
¥ . .
! - 5 ' (THEREUPON, the witness was excused.)
- 6 : : MR. NUTTER: Do you have any other witnesses,
ST T - 7' Mr. Rellahin?
R ‘ , g ,
i 8 MR. KELLAHIN: No, sir. ;
ved i
, ~ _ v
- § 9 MR. NUTTER: Mr. Hinkle?
- .g 8 10 MR. HINKLE: We would like to call Mr. Scholl. ~'
- .
e g §=
W oesgs M
B ey , .
~  Bis§ 1 |  ED scmorn
iqe 13l called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was
& S g a )
GE .o : : o
in E§2 14 || examined and testified as follows:
[ £ ;
o3 = 15
4 ? 14 ﬁ Q -4
N = g :
ENY ® S . : : .
- 8 16 DIRECT EXAMINATION
°! 17 || BY MR. HINKLE:
F 18 0. State your name, your residence and by whom you are
i 19 || employed?
,;’: 20 A My name is Ed Scholl, I‘m Regional Production
’ 21 | Manager for Monsanto Company in Midland. I reside at 2605
§ - 22 || Dengar in Midland, Texas.
23 Q Are you an engineer by profession?
24 A Yes, sir, I am.
- 25 -0 What is your position with Monsanto?
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_ z r 1 A I'm Regional Production Manager.
? ri* 2 Q Have you previcusly testified before the 0il
3 3 | Conservation Commission?
n | " |
g ; ‘ 4 A Yes, I have, several times. .
1 E 5 0 And are your qualifications as a petroleum engineer
‘ - 6 || 2 matter of record before the Commission?
: 1 A Yes, sir.
19 N
-k H 8 0. Have you made a study of the Burton Flats area?
4 2 9 A, Yes, I have, sir. 2.
2] a
1 i @ © o
i R S 10 MR. HINKLE: Are his gualifications acceptable?
e o $F
Bk v 2% 11 MR. NUTTER: Yes, they are.
§ £ ] g?.zoa
> o £ GO < T » ‘
. 'H ‘s‘g‘;g 12 0. (Mr. Hinkle continuing.) Mr. Scholl, have  you
N D-"g" :
2 g @ ¥hagd . . . ‘
; b et '5‘.;.—3. 13 || prepared or has there been prepared under your direction certaipn
L8 S e :
. @ O § o . o
i ] ol W O . R - . it . . A :
. f 'g§z°__f 14}l exhibits for introduction in this case?
bl @ 3 : | ' ki ~
. 8 16 0 Are they the ones that have been marked Exhibits One
3 s 17 || through Four?
P o ’
0 18 A Yes, sir.
DR 19 0 Refer to Exhibit Number One and explain what this is
£ 20 | and what it shows?
f; 21 A Essentially Exhibit One is a small plat of the
: - 22 || Buxton Flat area which we can kind of orient ourselves as to
,L‘_ . 23 || the well in question.
i —
F 24 It shows the Burton Flat wells in the general area.
!
! - 25 || It color codes the zones or formations that they are completed
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7

11

12

13

14

15
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WWhich is six, 'sixty from the north line and nineteen, eighty

which is a dual Strawn and Morrow. It also shows in the

Essentially this map is just to orient us as to the location

Page A 28

in or have been completed in and I would like to draw your

attention to Section 10 which indicates the Gulf Cerf No. 1

from the west line as has been previously testified.

The replacement well is the Cerf federal No. 2 which

the west.
It also shows the Burton Flat Unit outlined and

north of the Cerxf No. 1 is the Monsanto Burton Flat Unit No. 3
south half of Section 10 the Coquina Yates State No. 1.

on the small‘mép.

I would like alsc at this point:to givevyou a little
background into the drilling of the Cerf No. 1 by Gulf 0il
Corporation. Monsanto_is about a forty-eight percent interest
holder in that well and Gulf is the majority owner. This well
was drilled and reached TD the fifth month of '73 and after a
prolonged completion éttempt was completed August 31lst of 1973.
After a lot of mechanical difficulties and work the Morrow's
calculated absolute open flow was one point four million cubic
feet, approximately. The Strawn calculated absolute open flow
was one point six million cubic feet. Sales started in Decembe
of 1973 and remained for a short period of time or over the

next year. It was produced several months and the cumulative
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& 'l as he testifed to was fifty-eight million cumulative out of
: 2 || the Morrow and seventy-five million 'c'ubi"c»f’eé,t out of the
o 3 Strawﬁ.
ﬂ\ 2 4 I would like td now present Ethib'it- Number Two which
3 : 4 -
¥ 5(|is a mojnth‘-‘by-month --
*; E,.! 6 Q ; Please refer to Exhibit Number two?
; H ; 21 .. A Wh:Lch is'a mernth'-by-mo‘nt'h»accumu-l-'atiCn ~showing you
:} 8 | the production history of the Morrow and the Strawn in the
e g 9l Cerf No. 1. You can see that it produced approximately fifty-
i -g g 10 | €ight million‘ and seventy-five, respectively.
| 3 - . .
i : iggg n At this point I would like to explain my feelings
b ggﬁ% 12 on the Cerf’No. 1. I have some more exhibits which will show
’ e Eg:\% 13 || you log: calculations ahd gas effect. However, we went through
& @ 9OT§
f E .g gi—_é 14l a lot of harahguing about the Cerf No. 1 on completion t‘echn';iqukas.f'
'j 4 gug 15 ‘In nmy own mind I have a feeling of the susceptibility of the
SRR i
L : g bed § 16 || Morrow as being highly damagable. It is notprious to b’eJ'{.ng
F o :_; 17 susce'ptfﬁie to bei’n’é fluid diamageti‘. |
3 - 18 One of the things this well was drilled with was a
: - 19 || salt mud with a soda ash weighting material that may or may
20 || not have damaged the formation. Since that time we have
L 21 j changed our mud pProgram whelre vie use a very low water loss
" L - 22 material and as light as we can and damage a very thin section
T - ; 23l of what we call the invaded zone and then we come in and
24 | pexforate beyond that zone and this is my opinion of a most
| o 25 || feasible way to ti:eat the Morrow.
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$ o _

‘ ‘ L Needless to say, in examining the Cerf No. 1 we

: took a lot of pressure data in the well prior to disconnecting

3] the well. In other words, there were no sales, the well has

ﬁ been taken off the books as a producer, I mean as a sales

| E 5l well. It has not been plugged and abandoned and you are
I i 6 right, it has been tempbrarily:abdhdohed, with a disconnect
gii 7 i with no connection to ény,saieé-iineiaé tﬁé‘ﬁéiiﬁé;é;”bw
i g 8 ‘ b., The first well in the field was the Burton Flat
; - 9 i No. 1 which Monsanto drilled in 1972, the Burton Flat Unit
i
& 10| No. 1 and from the data we gathered from that well in the
é 5 11 || Morrow we feel that the pressure was in the order of thirty-

12 || seven hundred pounds, shut in wellhead pressure. We calculated

13 || the bottom at something like forty-six, seventy-two, bottom-

" Phone (505) 982-9212

14 [f hole pressure.

General Court Reporting Service

sid morrish reporting service
825 Calle Msjia, No. 122, Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

- 15 When the Cerf Federal No. 1 was drilled in 1973 the
g & ’jgu;botgom—hblé pfeSSure of the Morrow was -~ rather the wellhead
; g o 17 || shut-in pressure was three thouéand and sixty-eight pounds.
i: ‘i 18 || The calculated bottom was thirty-nine, oh, six.
E‘ f - 19» The Coguina well from reported pressures on the
E ' 20 || wellhead in August of '73 or in a period when first sales
F- 21 || started was in the order of thirty-seven hundred and sixty-
% -~ 22 || four pounds with a calculated bottom-hole pressﬁre of forty-

23 | seven, forty-five. The last report we have on the well is
24 | that the shut-in pressure in Auqgust of '75 was in the order

- ) 26 | of twenty-five hundred pounds, so we can see some idea of the
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‘I ‘ When we drilled the Cerf No. 2, the reported shut-

Page 3]

depletion in the wellhead shut-in pressures in the Morrow.

in pressure or the shut-in pressure of the MOEXow was twenty-

’ ﬁhich indicated that it had been in the reservoir ang has been

Seven hundred bouﬁds, which is down from the original pPressure

subjected to drairage.
And as I mentioned before, we did a 1ot of engineerin

work on the Gulf and Monsanta did on the No. 1 well and at the

Itime of abandonment in 1975, early '75, we took a bottom-hole
preééure in the Morrow of the zones that are open in the Morrow
and it yielded a bottom-hole of twenty-one, ninety-nine. Now,

these préSsures, in my opinion, indicate that we are connected

to a Pressure system, whether the well be damaged or whether
something is wrong with the well, it just really never had
the'produCtivity, but we have all testified here that it

has hydrocarbons in the well., 1t certainly shows it from

the production that it had and there is still pressure there,

Some semblance of pressure in the wellbore.

If I may, skipping around a little bit, we did the

same¢ thing with the Strawn. The original pressure, I think

in the Strawn, was in the order of thirty-six hundred and

forty-five pounds wellhead shut-in pressure which calculates to

bottom at forty—seven, forty-seven.

The ‘Cerf No. 1 when it was drilled in '73 indicated

thirty-four hundred and fifteen pounds wellhead shut-in "‘f
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3 I 1 i} pressure. similazly, the ‘Coquina 1 was- thirty-seven, sixty—-oné
L 2l and is now seventeen, oh, two. And the Cerf‘ 2 was twenty—seveJ,
G b .
[ all Fifty.
- 4 : We did the same *-hlngs in the gtrawn of the Gulf No. {
. 1 =] . MM
: c-l 5 lwhlch 1nd1cated a pressure of thlrty-four hundred bottom-hole

6 which in my opinion also jpndicates that we still are in the

,; 7 pressure system and something is the matter with the well. We
% N
i 8 dld have hydrocarbons -4n the-Strawn and I feel that all that
LREE I
’ ot = g |l is necessary to prove once you have sales in the area then
F 2
Lo Q = '
L ':E’ 8 10 | you have proven hydrocarbons that are existent in the entire
St L 9§§ e
e ® ez i b ¢hree hundred and twenty acres.
;o ?‘:z: :
‘3 : ; v E§§§ 12 wWe have two more exhlblts that are blown-up logs
et B238 | |
g B8 13|l of the cerf No. 1 and the Cerf No. 2 in the Morrow and in the
=SSt
oA _2%__.‘ s e : : . . »
< i [ §§§ 14 || Strawn. 1 would like to present them in the order of the
® e S z 1s |} MorrOW.
R -
+ i ¢ ® O
i R 8 16 Q Do you want to put them on the board?
i el
ERY ‘ 17 (THEREUPON, a discussion was held off
18 the record.)
e 19 A Exhibit Number Three is a blown-up CNL density lod
20 || on the Cerf No. 1 and the cerf No. 2. The zones colored in

91 |} yellow are what we call gas effect, which is a separation

22 |l between the density 1og and the neutron 1og. These are one
23 || of the prime indicators of gas jocated in the wellbore.

24 1 would like to also point out that shown next to

25 || the yellow coloring of the gas effect axe the log calculations
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' | of porosity and water saturation. If I may, I will read

2 | from the bottom to the top of the Cerf No. 1, eight percent

Y thirty-eight percent water saturation; eight, point,

i
w
o}
(o]
a)
Q
/]
'™
(33

-ty

1)

""" &l five porosity: thirty-four percent water saturation; six percen

W porosity., twenty-eight percent water saturationj six, point,

dpabnio mm:-ﬁh\wv S
. o
<]

6| five, thirty-five percent; nine percent, sixteen percent;r:~

‘ i 7 | seven percent, thirty-five percent; ten percent, eleven percent
:i g8 | five percent and thirty percent. | |
yad = 9> These:"log calculations are well within the realm :
E "% 10l of eritical saturations Afro-r 'hyq].:_,okcé??éns'
;:} 2"%22 1 1f T may, also shown is the, Mih red,:.nt-.he center
- E.%%é 12 | track of":the cerf No. 1, are the perforations that have been )
’; b i%:% 13 || done thrdughout the 1ife of the Cerf Federal No. 1. |
i: E_Eiﬁ 14 Similarly I would like to talk about the Cerf
; v :;bcg 15 | Federal No. 2. The zones in yellow again show gas effect and
,’ %;H z‘, 16‘ to the right of the yellow shaded gas effect are shown the
, “h‘ 17 Il log calculations. 1In the center track are the perforations of
o , 18 || the Cerf No. 2.
~ 19 If I may:, tﬁe brief chronological history of the
: . k. N | 20 || initial completion and the workover of the cCerf Federal No. 1
3 21 || is shown on the right-hand margin of this. Briefly, the well
;‘ ‘ . '_ - 22 || was perforated ffom eleven, oh, one, three to oh, one, seven;
| B 23 || eleven, oh, four, one to oh, four, five, and then acidized with
’ ; , | 24 | a thousand gallons of acid and then it was re-acidized and
- 25 || it flowed seventy-seven MCF a day. Now, then, in July the
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'4 -1 | well was. re—perforated from eleven, one, fofty-e-ight to
.- ,‘ 2 |\ one, fifty—six; eleven, two, sixteen to two, twenty; eleven,
- 3§l two, seventy-six to two, eighty; eleven, ‘three, tﬁi’rtf—‘t‘w’o ‘to
ﬂ; & | . 4| three, thirty-six; eleven, three, thirty-nine to thirty-four;
En 5 and eleven, three, fifty-two to three, sixty-one and over
: a . 6 nig’ht the shut-in pressure was four hdridred and fifty poun?is.
i i ‘ 7._ : T Then “the perforatlons from eleven, three, fifty-two- ‘
3
P‘E 8 | to sixty-two were acidized and then all the perfs were _ «
{ o | g 9 acidized with five thousand gallons. )
:‘ o %g 104!14 ‘Now, we may have been destlned at that point to ;
: ve .
;: ;EEE 11 | have so many zones open anrd trylng to get each zone ac1dlzec1, - -
[ ] -
- r %%%‘é 12§} in the experience that I have had in the Morrow is that we
- Egg% 13 || 1earn as we drill these wells, I feel that jt is more
8=
‘: E %f_é 14 engineering—v’vise to perforate one at a time and txy and‘
: - .:Qg 15 1 acidize one at a time or not such an overall section. In Wy
o 3 :
- é 16I:opinion this is one of the basic problems of the well and I
* ; 17 fhink, Clafence, that's about all I wogld 1ike to say about
F - 19 0. (Mr. winkle continuing.) Would you refer to
; B 20 Exhibit Numbexr Four?
2 A Yes, sir, the samne thing. T would like to show
F- - 22 || the Strawn blown up. The St;'awn does have problems in that
r 23|l it -- again Exhibit Four is a blown up CNL density on each
* ' 7 24 | of the two wells in qguestion, which is the Cerf No. 1 and
- 25 | the cerf No. 2. The yellow is the gas effect in the Strawn,
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’_éxPlanaEion‘OE the detail of the completion attempt on the

Page 35 —

the center track, red, is therperforations and there is an

Strawn in the cerf No. 1 and also the Cerf No. 2.
The log calculatioﬁ of the Strawn in the upper portio

:of Ehe %tréwn at about eleven, two, eighteen to twenty-two is

shaded in ye;low and calculates three, point, five percent

porOSify,-thirtjethree4peroent water. This is a relatively

low porosity but be mindful of the fact that the'§£EEWh is a . .
limestone which has a very low critical porosity or that you

miéht;oopsider-productive. we did have a calculated absolute

open flow in thismoohero%woﬂe}'pointysix»millionﬂcﬁbicAfeet
a day and it did produce gas and condensate and it has also
peen reworked. I ﬁhinka did mention too that when we ‘left
this well it had a pressure of thirty—four hundred, plus,

pounds. We have spent somethind like seventy thousand dollars

priox to drilling the No. 2 well to repair whatever damage

might have been done ro this well.

I think 1 night also say that the Cerf No. 2 is
capable of about twO ﬁillion a day and two thousand pounds

f£lowing pressure into the Transvestern lines.

MK. sammER:  NOW, that's from the Morrow Or the

strawn?
A The Strawn. - As we all know, the calculated absolute

open flow may not be meaningful as far as the true judge of

the well.
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IR S e

The Morrow is less capable than the Strawn at. about
less than a mllllon a day.

nght now the well has,

in test to

the line,

% 4N s < 1. VI S
2.

at about nine hundred MCF. a day

and has stabilired‘af

flfteen hundred pPounds flow1ng tublng pressure. We think that

';that 1t w111 probably be ‘arount h.

70 a half

SOomewhere in there,

C 8 MR. NUTTER:

g 3 9 || connection to the pipeline from both zones? .
Lf Lt~ B
i ® .= . ;
eomd : R : )
'g § : a Yes, Mr, Nutter. The first sales have starteg on
= g4= |
o ;"Eiz?'" the well on the twelfth, last Friday.
- §§:§ MR. NUTTER: rThen what is the iine Pressure in
4§33 ..
S there?
.: SN o .
® U= E
R -
.§§Z_‘“ a, The 1line Pressure is about five hundreg and fifty
V.S )
E°?
o pounds,
% 3 ;
8 16 MR. NUTTER: 5o even with that calculated absolute
17 || cpen flow of forty~-four mllllon, that thing wil] only make
18 [ about nine hundred thousand rlght now from the Morrow?
19 A

Well, yes, srr,

the calculateg open flow in the

20 || Strawn wasg forty-four rmillion and it is making about two 4
21 fmillion a day with two thousand pounds back Dressure, h
22 MR. NUTTER: The forty-

23 A

You're right there and the Morrow was about two,

24 point, eight, 1 believe,

four was in the Strawn?
is the -- and it ig doing about less
25

than a million with fifteen hundread roun

Il

ds on it.

H
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o o 1 Now, again, you know, we've had a lot of experience
4 2 I with the Morrow and L thinl_c most of us caﬁ vouch that they
" - 3|l are highly susceptible of even being shut: in. Some people

- _ 4 | may argue, some wells don't, a lot of our wells do. We have

i
(44}

lost production by ‘shutting them in ﬁhi’é'ﬁ“'-;';"”the"reason'*I»'m» | I U

6 saying this is that it is very hi_ghiy ‘susceptible to being -

. 7] damaged by its own fluid. I think, anyway.

lz 8 and I guess, Clarence, that's about all Ihave to k
i g 9 j say-
- %é 10 F‘ 0 (Mr. Hinkle continuing.) In your opinion is all of
: ;gzﬁ' 11 | the north half of ten producti;re?
w3 .
. g%g% 12 A Yes, I think it is productive.
e Egg% 13 Q. In both the Strawn and the Morrow ‘formations?
o= .
:3 .E %2:;5 iy A. Yes, I think it is productive.
o :bg sf o This is between the No. 2, your No. 2 well, and the
@ L :
o % ' 16 | south half of the north half and the Coquina well in the
‘ ;: ‘ 17 || north half of the south hal-f is how much?
. 18 A About thirteen hundred.
t - 19 [0} Thirteen huhdred and twenty?
‘ ‘ 20 A Yes.
21 0. fFach of the six, sixty locations from the line?
- 22 A Yes, sir.
23 Q. Now, I believe you testified that there was guite
24 | a differential in pressure between your Monsanto Cerf No. 2
” 26 || and the Coquina well? What is that differential?
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A Well, these are wellhead pressures'in the Strawn.

and two pounds. Our shut-in pressure after completicn was

twenty-seven, fifty and this is related tc =2 -pressure, say,

in the Coquina.

o Thiss;s ini£ia1 pressure, isn't it?

A. No, these aré Qhét“i Qéﬁid call éfafﬁ*bré53ﬁfés: ‘The
original pressure in the Strawn was something in the order of
thirty-seven or thirty-eight hundred poﬁnds shut—in tubing
pressure.-

In the Morrow the Coguina“well from my information

is that is about twenty-five hundred'pounds shut-in wellhead
pressure and the‘Cerf No. 2 is ailittie higher at twénty—seven

hundred pounds but lower than the original of thirty-seven

that the Cerf No. 2 is in a pressure system that is;being
produced, in my opinion.

0 What does this differential in pressure, initial
pressure, between thé two wells show, indicate?

A. it shows that the Coquina well is, with the amount
of produciion, I think from the Coguina well in general terms
is something like two billioinn out ¢of the Strawn and close to
five billion out of the Morrow has established a drainage area

which is north and south and into our lease,

L s
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0. Is it a fact that considerable gas has already been
drained from .the ndtth;half?

A Right.

0. Did you give the date of the completion of your

No. 2 well?

A Eleven, seventy-six, November, and it went on stream

on the twelfth of November. . 4 |

- Q Do you have anything else that you would like to
explain tocthe Commission?
A. I don't think I have anymore.

MR. HINKLE: That's all of the direct.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:
Q Mr. Scholl, I missed your qualifications, I'm sorxry,

are you a geologist?

A No, I'm a petroleum engineer.

0 A petroleum engineer?

A Yes,rl'm sdfry.

0 You will have to bear with me, Mr. Scholl, I'm

‘a lawyer and not an engineer. I'm interested in Exhibit

Number Three, it would appear to me that both the Cerf Federal
No. 1 and the No. .2 wells have been perforated in the same sand
bodies, have they not, both for the Morrow and for the Strawn?

A Yes, the Morrow and the Strawn, yes.

m.v......,‘.“”..‘,mv
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AN 1 0 And both wells have been perforated in the same
’ '-‘ 5 sand body in both the Morrow and the Strawn, there is no
vl i
. 3 || gifference in that?
£ : 4 A No, not in the Morrow generally.
'-i i 3 Q Ailirigh’t. Now, with regard to the Cerf Federal No. H
. - 6 l and the Coquina well, those wells are perforated in the same i
S = 7| sand bodies, both the Strawn and the Morrow?
M? 8 A Would you repeat the question, aid you say the Cerf -
o "
. a gl 1 and the 2? .
T e &
wh -E 2 10 o} The Cerf 1 and 2, are they perforated in the same &
: Lo :
: ® ez 11 §j sand bodies? o e e
P PAZR ;
H o Eg2 .
i Rt 12 A Yes, in the Morrow.
R B g‘%g@
P 2dg ‘
! b g §,.;:°;~ 13 0. In the Morrow, all right.
4. @St " |
1 ti = §'§f 14 A The general term of the Morrow.
TE b CRE) »
i E®s R
< g _ 15 0. All right, on the Cerf 1 and 2 they are both
Lot st ; :
[ S B S
8 16 || pexrforated in the Morrow sand bodies?
17 A That's right.
A 18 0. With regards to the 1 and 2 are they both perforated
| L - 19 || in the Strawn sand bodies?
” 20 A. Yes.
‘r 21 0. With regards to the Coquina well and the Cerf Federal
F - 2 | No. 2 well, in the Morrow both wells are perforated in the
P 23 || Morrow sand body?
r 24 A They are per forated in the Morrow.
| - 25 : 0. All right, and in regards to the Strawn, they are
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both pérforated in the Strawn sandggody?

A " Yes. b

0 All right. With regards to this Cerf Federal Wo. 1,
now, I believe I understéod you'to say that that should have
made a pretty gnod well from looking at the logs here but
théy encountered mechanical difficulty with the completion,
‘ié that a fair statement?

A That's a fair statement.

0 All right. You expressed a little reluctance as
to whether-it was-mechanical difficulties or nét and I think’
you wanted to say it was mechanical diffiéulties. Tell me
specifically what mechanical difficulties were eacountered
with the Cerf Federal No. 1?

A Oh, mechanical difficulties, I have said that it
was ﬁechanically not reasonable to expect that you could get
acid, good acid work and good fracture work with the entire
number of perforations that were open. In other words, in
general the history of the completion was such that they had
some zones that were 5roken down with acid work and then we
were trying to work on some more zones and then we tried to
work on all of them together and there is just so much that
you can do to treatment, there are methods that you can try
to do it and that's what I would call mechanical.

If I may, one other point that I tried to make was

that fluids may damage the Morrow. In other words, they are

PR TR O
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e " 1]l highly susceptible to damage, in my opinion, so until recently

: B 2 | we have just developed some fl’uids that are less prone to
- 3| damage the Morrow.
b LS The Cerf Federal No. 1 did in fact produce from
B ) 5| the Strawn for a short period of time?
- 6 A Yes.
gL 7] o and you aid not get any production from the Morrow,
i 8 | you tested the Morrow in the Cerf Federal No. 1?

.,,,.m..‘...
[S-Ua—.

¥
1
i
]
5

vt 3 9 A Excuse me, we have production from both.
d 01 ~ : .
2 .g ;3: 10 [ You've got production from both of them?
: » §.§§§ 12 -0 And you believe there is still production available
g igi—% 13| in the north half of the north half of this section in both
. %Egg 14 | the Strawn and in the Morrow?
bd §'§:;~:i |
I 15 A - Yes,
S N ~
; - ] 16 0 And the Cerf Federal No. 1 would have drained the
" : : 17 || north half of the section but ‘ftfr- its meéhanic‘al difficulties?
L 18 A The Cerf No. 1 is connected to a pressure system but
; ‘°—‘ io || some how or another we don't -- it is damaged or beyocnd that
i _ éo we can't get anything out of it. We still have pressure is
L E . 21 || what I'm saying.
E | - 22 0. All three of these wells, the Cerf 1 and 2 and the
~ o 23 Il Coquina well are all in the same Morrow reservoir?
24 A, v Yes.
; - 25 0. Do you know why the Cerf Federal No. 1 well was

T
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1l 1ocated where 1t was initially, why that partlcular 31te ‘was

o
P 2 | chosen to drill?
% -y - 3 A I thihk it was based on geology. You see,
;' 4 | chronologically the history was, first'we drilled the Burton
: L% -6 [ Flat No. 1, whlch is two removed, then we came on some
X o Gl sophisticated methods of dip meter analysis,; we drilled the
r\-;E :
? , 7{ No. 2 well to the northeast of No. 1. It's shown on thls plat.~ :
t-.,‘;w-».,,‘; - H et S et e i : PP S e
R Ei g 8 And then we came down across thls trend you ‘are talklng about
5!* g 8 || and then came to‘the Burton Flat No. 3. Now, in orderly ;
P [ "
'glﬂ °§ 8 10 || development Gulf 0il Company selected the location and we i
¥ E.4 . i
D ope $= n é L : ;
é-ii ~w8ms§4w 11l anorovad the Cerf No. 1 begause this is offset acreage to the 'l I . .
P ?253 i - : ‘ : '
; = 552 é » . ,
irﬂ Eigﬁg 12 J| Burton Flat Unit. So this was the most feasible location at
514 S5 o ’
£ o' %33 '
‘ gri & §§§ 13| the time.
a = (N3 :
E ?{ﬂ 14 Q. Excuse! me, was the Cerf Federal No. 1l drilled before
ESE : ;
i < & 15 || the Coquina well?
3 3 | :
3 § 16 A. Yes.
“ i ;
- 12 ! .
i E 17 0 The Coguina well came next in time?
s 18 A I think they might have been simultaneous.
g‘# 19 0. Reasonably close together?
- 20 - A, Reasonébly close together, I believe that's right.
. 21 0 And the Cerf Federal No. 2 is the last well of the
-~ 22 || three drilled?
| ! 23 A of theithree, yes.,
:!T ] 1 I
| - o 24 0 Okay. :If the Cerf Federal No. 1 well was certainly
' - H . "
f - 25 || your first choice as to location and would have been a good
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well exceptvfor‘hechaﬁical Qiffichlties, why did you not
simply offset this and drill a twin replacement wellrfor the
No; 1 instead of moving to the éouth closer to the Coguina
well tc~drill~the-CgrftFedéralANQi 2?

A viell, it's possible ﬁﬁat anywhere'dn‘that location
would have -- on the nbrth half of the threéihundred and

have heen feasible. This is a legal

“twenty acres -- would have

location and we had no reason to doubt that there was anything
wrong with drilling a well nineteen, eighty from the west and

six, sixty from the center line.

0. Well, there is no argument with any of these wells,

‘they are all on legal locations?

A Yes.

0 My question is, if the north half of the north
half'of the section wasn't either condemned by being dry or
drained, then because it is structurally your best location,
would you not offset that well, and apparently you did not.

A, Well, apparently, though --

MR. HINKLE: If the Examiner please, that is

argumentive.

A. The geological testimony that you presented, it
is higher structurally and the feasibility is that you would
drill where your structure map says to get high to drain your

three hundred and twenty.

0. (Mr. Kellahin continuing.) The Cerf rederal No. 1
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well is structurally higherfthan>the others, is it not?

A I really can't testify as to the structure, I would

have to let the geologist testify as,tb the structure. I

you mention that eight foot high and two foot liigh or something
like that.

Q. Did you make any calculations to show how large a

drainage pattern the Cerf Federal No. 1 drained for its

productidﬁ?
A No, I haven't but just generally it is very small.
Q0  And the only explanation you have for its inability

to drain from the Strawn and the Morrow is the apparent
mechéniégl difficulty?
| A Yes.
MR. KELLAHIN: Thank you, that's all I have.

MR. HINKLE: I have just one or two more questions.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. HINKLE:

0. At the time the Cerf Gulf, Cerf No. 1, was drilled,

Gulf was the operator of that well, was it not?

A That's right, Gulf was.

Q. And later on they turned over the operation to
Monsanto?

A That's right.
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* “3_ 1 0. And Monsanto is the one that drilled the No. 2 well?
A S § :* 2 A That's ri’c_‘}ht.
¥ alf. _Q. And you are the operator of that at the’ present t:une"
e : 4 A That's right.
L “ | g B 5 0 I believe you indicated that Monsanto has had a lot
’ _ 6 of experience in drilling and completing Morrow and Strawn ; :
: ('? < -y fwells; isthat rli_i;" ~~
| g M 8 A, Yes, sir.
i; “ = ol 0. And with the experience that you have gained and
3 3
§ 8 i;ﬁ; 10 ’the genéral knowled of t‘:e 'Morrow“a'na‘étram forniétions, 1t
o e
‘" g%::& 11 || is real easy, is it not, to mess up a completion? |
o w2 , g
. 5._ 'g*gfgg 12 A Yes, sir, we have our share of them, |
1 g
s L ?gfg 1l 0. So this is not an unusuai situation?
: 8
;4'"' gg;g 14 A No, sir.
ol £d , ,
f - Eu%ﬁi 15 0 And you take the Position here that this well could
i 'g... k g I-é have‘been completed as a good paying well if it had been
!g‘ 17 |l handled correctly? '
dft ': 18 A It could have been an economical well. |
, 19 0 Do you‘ihavew'anything further?
V 20 A I believe Ehat's all.
N 21 MR. HINKLE: “Okay, that's all.
| - - MR. NUTTER: You're going to have another witness?
- — 23 MR. HINKLE: Yes.
f ’k 2 |l MR. NUTTER: We will take a fifteen minute recess
’ - 25 firsvt.
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i 1 (THEREUPON, the hearing was in recess.)
| . 3 - - MR. NUTTER: The hearing will come to order, please.
; 414 Mr. Hinkle, would you call your second witness,
y 5 | please?
6
AT _
7 JAMES D. COBB, JR.
SN 7 8flcalled as a witness, having-been first duly.sworn, was
- 3 9 || examined and testified as follows:
i 8 S !
D reed i
3 10
a %
S e 2 e= . S
NS I T 5 s L ~ DIRECT EXAMINATION
“ L] E";‘.zg C TerTn - - : -
B R4 :
- B 5o 12 | BY MR. HINKLE:
i S5
1 Bk , .
e -: §§& 13 Q State your name, residence and by whom you are
oM o
e -8 Yo ’ : )
sgz_n- 14 || employed?
-~ g 3% ~ :
» o ; 15 A James D. Cobb, Junior, Route One, 82 Perry Lane, l
1 ® 8 , : ' 1
i B 8 16 | Midland, Texas. I'm employed by Monsanto Company. ;
B 17 0. What is your position with Monsanto?
{ 18 A.  Regional Geologist.
3 ‘ ; - 19 Q. Have you previously testified before the 0il
f‘i;r . "2 . ‘ 20 Conservation Commission?
E f% 2t || A Yes, sir, I have.
ﬁ e b 22 0 And your qualifications as a petroleum geologist are
: 23 || a matter of record with the Commission?
- —r
' 24 A Yes, sir. .
b ‘ 25 0} Have you made a study of the Burton Flats area?
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‘A Yes, sir, I have.

0 And all of the wells that have been drilled in the

area?
‘A Yes, sir.
MR.OHINKLE: Are his qualifications acceptable?
MR. NUTTER: Yes, they are,
‘Q ; (Mr. Hinkle“continuin@.) ﬁave you prepared or has

there been prepared under your direction certain exhibits for

introduction in this case?

A Yes, sir, there'have“beéﬁ.

Qr And ﬁhey_are the ones that have been marked Five
through Eight?

A | Right.

QI Refer to Exhibit Number Five and explain what this
is and what it shows? X |

A Number Eive is a structure map on top of the Strawn,
using the correlations that have been established in the
UCCS correlations and this map shows also the wells colored

with a symbol in blue, showing the Strawn pProducing wells,

which are essentially the same wells as shown on the prior

exhibits,

0 Are you referring to Applicant's Exhibits One and
Two?

A Right,

Q Okay.
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A. Also it is the same base as cur Exhibit Number One.

T would like to refer back to our Exhibit Number One if I

might.
0 Okay. |
A. This exhibit ‘is color coded showing'the”gtrawn

wells that are prOducing in the area and we maintain—that the
a;eélrextent oflthe_Strawn'reservoir has been established by
these wells and we see ho ieaéon'féf CGfEéifYﬁé%éﬁY”bf thé
area around Or circumventing any of the wells. We have
established that there is reservoir continuity by production
and‘by'pressures"in all of the wells shown in blue.

0. Do you have any further comments with respect to

Exhibit Five?

A No, sir, I don't.
0 Refer to ExHibit Number six and explain that?
A A1l right, Exhibit Number Six is a structural map

contoured on top of what we refer to as the Morrow clastics,
which would be the first clastic zones within the Morrow sands
or within the Morrow units.

Again, I wouid 1ike to refer back to Exhibit One
and, again, we are maintaining that the area or the Gulf
coquina No. 1 is located in the center of an area that is
established Morrow production and in reference to the Morrow
as to the lowex part of the Morrow, all of the wells within

the Township 21, 27, which are colored orange, are producing
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b 1 from this Lower Morrow zone with the exception of the four
"E 2 | wells on the immediate west side of the field which, and if
i - 3| you look to Ehe Morrow plat, structural plat, Exhibit Number H
: R — P ix, these four wel l§~»VW‘?«f??}.,_‘?.rfm,_]:kf?:,‘f,,,,ﬁ'}fi_ffiosS the fault.
i: ﬁ 5 | These wells are producing out of the Middle Morrow. Al;ofth; rrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrr
h - ,6 wells to the east of the fault, m;ith‘ the éx‘céption of the Yates : o
- - 7«!,Awé1‘1, in Section 15, and the Allied Chemical or Huber Allied | |
: : 8 Si:até Well in Section 14‘ are producing from the Lower Morrow
b 3 9% sands. r
Pl g ® .
i E g% 10 | 0. On what information do you base the fault on as
: iégg 11 || shown on Exhibit Six?
e ggéé 12 i A This fault has been sho.wn in publications by Butler
b E§;§ 13| and Dave Miller and has been previously mapped. We feel that
: : .Eg,z:é 14 }| the wells support it and we agree that it is subjéct to
‘5 s Eb%" 15 interpretation.
w3
i - 8 16 Q Do you have any further comments with respect to
% B 17 || Exhibit Six?
| . 18 |{ A No, sir, except that we feel that the structure and
H ‘
! = 19 'the extent of the producing wells around this establish that
f : 20 || the area is proéuctive from the Lower Morrow sand.
. 21 Q Now, refer to Exhibit Seven and explain what it is ang
- 22 | what it shows?
~ - 23 A Okay, sir, our Exhibit Number Seven is a north-
24 | south cross section essent;ially through the same wells as
- » 25 | previously exhibited by their Number Four Exhibit with the
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Morrow in that it shows the Coguina well and then to the north.

‘me, I mean the Burton Flat No. 3 and the Burton Flat No. 1,

Page 51

exceptidn --
Q Is it Three or Four?

MR. NUYTER: The Number Four.
‘A -Number Foﬁr is the one on top.

MR. NUTTER: The north-south?

A Right.
‘0 (Mr. Hinkle continuing.) Okay.
A, And again, we feel that this cross section substan-

tiates the extent of the reservoir in the lower part of the

of that the Cerf No. 2 and to the north of that the Cerf No. 1
and the Burton Flat No. 3 to the north of that and our
Burton Flat NA. 1 Well to the north 6f that.

And I would like to point out that there are

perforations open and producing in the Cerf No. 3 and -- excuse

below the basal sand correlations on Exhibit Number Four.
Again, the purpose of thic cross section was to show

the cofrelations north-south through the area and to éhow that
we do'have wells which are producing in this reservoir north-
south and in the Cerf No. 1.

0 What do you conclude from this cross section?

A, I conclude from this cross section that the reservoin
a the axis of the structure and that it is

does extend alon

continuous through on out to thé north of the field here.
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jf H 1 0 Okay, do you have any further cqrmnents with?respect
4 | r: 2 | to this exhibit? ’
p 3 A | No, I believe not at this time.
j i 4 0 Refer to Exhibit Number Eight and explain what this
g F »5 is?
4 H . L : i
‘é . 6 A Exhibit Number Eight is an east-west cross section
: § s 7|l £2om the Monsanto No. ‘1 Wilderspin to the Gulf No. 1 Cerf to
% H A s the'fHarmno;n‘d Miller Federal in Section 9. This'is diredtly
§ 9 " east-west and, again, I think this section shows the continuity
P ,
;E’ :é 10 || of the Lower Morrow sand, it also shows the structural aspect
;%EE 11| of the GUlf Cerf well r‘ij)ei'ﬁg higher than the Wilderspin well a;xd
ggég 12 || it also shows the structural aspéct in relation to the Wildersp
E"g‘:é 13 wéil and we are indicating the fault on the west side, which we
- . .
;;i..: ’géié 14 thi;’ik is the trapping factor on the west side of the field hcre
% » ;bg 15 W | 0. Do you have any further comments with respect to
a 2 3 » .
: b 8 16 || this eghibit?
., 17" A No, sir, I don't believe so.
; 18 Q. What is our conclusion from this exhibit?
F . - i9 A The conclusion from this exhibit, it once again shows
20 I| the continuity of the correlations in the Lower Mcrrow and
:.' ' , : f 21 || the correlations in the Strawn section.
L'» — 22 0 And that it is productive clear to the east and west?
i 23 A Right. Again, I think we are showing the exact
24 | same correlations in the tx’ilderspin in the Strawn as we have
- , 25 I in our Cerf No. 1.
S

=
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Page "3
Q Have you had considerable experience in the
éomp;etion‘of Stawn and Morrow wellé?
A ; have not been actively involved in the physigal

completion but I have in the recommendation of zones to °
¢omp1e£e and am very familiar with the practices in completing.

Q Are you familiar with the fact that they do have a

Qbod_deal of trouble sometimes in completing in the Strawn and ||

‘the Morrow formations, do they not?

A  Yes, sir, I think that's correct.‘~I think as has
been pointed out, the Morrow is susceptible to damage and
the cbmplétion techhiques are véry important in the Morrdw.

0 Have you formed any opinion about the éomplétion
of the Gulf Cerf No. 1 well in Section 10?

A‘ Yes, sir, I think we made séveral mistakes in
completing this well. Number one was, I do not belie&e sé
many zones should have been opened prior to treatment. One
thing I do think that has not been pointed out is that after
the frac job the lower sand, lower perforations were covered
with sand and the bottom part of the hole was sanded up and
the lower section was nqt even accessible.

0 Do you thiﬁk of anything else that you would like
to mention to the Commission?

A Well, I think considerable reference has been made

as to the location of our Cerf No. 2. Our Cerf No. 2 is a

legal location. The No. 1 Cerf was started approximately

B
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twenty—six'days'before Coquina spudded thelr"ﬁék“lyhthchlength”VA

of time to the original completion was some twenty-two days
after Coguina had completed their well. Coquina started .

productlon of thelr well in November, I pelieve lt was, of

being drained on our section because of tﬁefproximity”bf their

well and T feel that because of the low dellverability of our

‘well, the No. 1 Cerf,. and I thlnk the low dellverablllty was

mainly due to the fact that we dld ‘have mechan1ca1 probiems.

1 think that we have a definitely established reservoir

continuity by the pressures and by the fact that we have

produced hydrocarbon° in the north half.

0. Aye you familiar with the holdings of the commission

that wells.in the Morrow formation where it is a unit that is

dedicated to a well is considered as in communlcatlon vertlcall

and horizontally?

A Yes, sir, T think so.

0 And in‘yeur dpiﬁidn’is all of the north half of 10,
Sectioain; nroductlve in both the Morrow and the strawn?

A. Yes, sir, it is productlve from both the Morrow and
the Strawn. T feel like a locatlon anywhere within that
section could establish productlon jn the Morrow OY the
Strawn. |

0 Do you know of any case cited by the Commission

where they have segregated a unit into two different reservoirs

173, and have roduced it contlnuouSL ¢ since—then- and we were 5
P Y I

\\-
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fi ! )
' in the Morrow or the Strawn?
~ ' S
% 2 A No, sir, I do not.
o 3 MR. HINKLE: That's all of the direct. I would
™ 4] like to offer Exhibits One through Eight.
- N T T B : -
0 5 MR. NUTTER: Monsanto Exhibits One through Eight willf |
- 6| be admitted into evidence.
7 . (THEREUPON, Monsanto's Exhibits One through
el . , S ) ‘ :
i 8. - Bight-were admitted into evidence.) -+ R
14 g : l : -
S |
b ] ' ~
-E, g 10 CROSS EXAMINATION
il o 11 | BY MR. KELLAHIN: :
- 8 wos g S g
= 582 _
” 5§38 12 0 Mr. Cobb, C-o-b-b?
= ig% 13 u A Right.
- B 38=E
= - 302 _ , ; . .
i E ?i“ 14 03 You've referred again, Mr. Cobb, to the mechanical -
%% | | |
om .- g 15 || probleins encountered in the Cerf Federal No. 1 Well. Were
L ® o NE l , ‘
- 8. 16 || those mechanical problems the same for both the Strawn and
o 17 || the Morrow?
% e 18 A No, I couldn't say that they were the same for the
8 = 19 |l Strawn and the Morrow.
f~ i;f 20 0. You had mechanical problems with the Morrow
. é 21 {| completion?
A - 22 A Yes, sir.
23 0 Did you have mechanical problems with the Strawr
3 24 || completion?
E 'j - 25 A Well, I think just the fact that to work on the
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Mcrrow you had tdjhave‘the Strawn open and you were subjecting
it to#démage)all of the time you were working in the Morrow.

o In your opinion has the Strawn also been damaged
in that well? |

A Right.

| MR. NUTTER: The Strawn perforations then had been

made wﬂén they were working on this Morrow zone for six weeks
‘or whgteverﬂitmwaé?-~~ G .

A The Morrow original perforations were made 6-11-73

10&‘and the Strawn perforations were 6-19-73, some eight days later

ngT,NU§¢ER= And then they worked on the --
A They worked on the Morrow for over fwo‘mro:nri/:l':x‘s'..w
MR. NUTTER: I see. Excuse me, Mr. Kellahin.
MR. KELLAHIN: All right.
o (Mr. Kéilahin continuing.) In Exhibit Number Six,
Mr. Cobb, you made referehce to the wells, including the Cerf

Federal 1 and 2 and then the Coquina well as all being producin

from the same Lower Morrow sands and then you drew the
conclusion that from that that the Morrow reservoir extended
and included the entire noxrth half of Section 10? I believe
that is approximately what you said?

A Yes, I did, that's rignt.

0. And then vou went on to talk about Exhibit Number
Seven and you said your structure contours in the-Morrow were

based upon the log correlations here on thércross section of
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Number Seven? :
A Thaﬁ's right.
0 I'm curious as to why the Cerf Federal No. 1 well
was never perforated in the Lower Morrow sands. Yéﬁ will note

on the cross section that both the cerf Federal No. 2 and
the Coquina well the perforations in the Lower Morrow correspon
rathér closely but when you come over to the Cerf Federal No. 1

yéu"féiléd to‘perfbféféifhéﬁﬂbw

i

ef'MGiréw*iﬁ'héfe}“do"ycu
have any explanation for that?

A Well, as far as we are concerned the Lower Morrow
was perforatéd and we recognize zones, what we call ok in
'the/base of the sands. There is apparently a matter of
interpretations as to where the base of the sands are betwéen
your Eihibit Four and our Exhibit Number Sever. |

Q  You didn't feel it would be prudent to go ahead
and perforate those Lower MoOXrow sands?

A No, Or we would have perforated them. There is
a difference of correlations. We do not go beyond zoning the
Morrow and the individual sand ienses. We think it is
practically impossible. I think the 1iterature will bear
us out that we use Zone "“A", "B" and tc" as we have shown
on our correlations and we have not broken them down into
ninute sand lenses. I doc think that the last two logs on
the fight of yoﬁr Exhibit Number Four show perforgtions and

show sand below where you have called the basal sand.
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0 DPid you know where the Cerf Federal No. 2 wouid have
been structurally before you drilled it, did you take afy

seismic data or that sort of thing?

A We didn't take any seismic, we had subsurface control

to have an idea that we would be in there approximately flat.
At this point in this area I don't think structure is very

sigriificant.

0. You have indicated that you thought that the Strawn

sands may have been'damaged by a result of work on the Morrow
formation. What caused, in your opiﬁién, the mééhaﬁical
damage in this particular well?

A Well, to begin withvthe Strawn is not a sand, it is
a limestone. 7

Q I understand.

A And as far as I‘m concerned any time any formation

is open to water and to other fluids, foreign fluids, you standg

a chance of damaging it.

0. How was the Morrow sand damaged in this well?

A How were they damaged?

0. Yes, sir.

A I think they were damaged from long exposure to

drilling fluids and the type of drilling fluids that they
used and also in the treatment and the waters that were used.
Q What type of drillinq fluids were used?

A, I will have to go back to our engineer but it was a

i
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B : : : :
;o ! | salt base, I think, that it was drilled in.
% ri 2 @ Will a salt base drilling fluid 1ike that damage the ||
3 || Morrow?
o i e B A A Yes.
< - ) ’ - ‘ : s el
L 5 Q. Will the same kind of fluid damage the Strawn lime?
S . | 6 Y A I'm not particularly qualified to say what kind of o :
T 7 l amage you could get buf I do think it would damage it. : s
o B ’ 8 . MR. KELLAHIN: I have no further questions. ‘
- = 9 "MR. NUTTER: Do you have anythihg further, Mr. B :
' @ = .
- &2 8 10| Hinkle? - -
B.E . ‘
- ©ix : ) '
:oézs%-?" 11 MR. HINKLE: No, unless, do you have anything else? :
B - -t | N
gggg 12 THE WITNESS: I don't believe so. 4
L e e
HEae 13 MR. HINKLE: That's all.
b = §£_5' 14 MR. NUTTER: If there are no further questions of
I e g85
% . o f‘ 15 || Mr. Cobb he may be excused.
. @ 3 |
5 - 8 16 (THEREUPON, the witness was excused.)
%
: ' : - 17 (THEREUPON, a discussion was held off
5 18 the record.)
= 19 MR. NUTTER: Anything further?
- 20 MR. KELLAHIN: No, sir. I wouid like to move for
LL; 21 || the introduction of Coquina's Exhibits One through Four.
- 22 MR. NUTTER: Coquina's Exhibits One through Four willl
A 23 || be admitted into evidence.
| _ , v
: » ' 24 (THEREUPON, Coquina's Exhibits One through
| - 25 Four were admitted into evidence.)
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? H 1 N | MR. KELLAHIN: That concludes our case.
%g B "2'"'l‘" MR. NUTTER: Are there any closing stat“em‘enﬁs?
fﬂd -4 MR, HINKLE:V I might make a very bfief one. o
=*:’ 5 This is, in my opinibn.‘,' a veryfunusual case and it
. in 6 fwould be-a landmark decision if the Commission decided to - ;
" CJ - 7 1penallze anybody that had a standard or orthadbx locai:;an a:hd
Z: 8 | dedicated three hundred and twenty»acres to that well in the
i e g v9 Pennsylanian formation under our rules. I think that if the
B -g ;sg 10 éom’m’issic)n dia decide that they WOuid penalize in a case like
; R E o
z 5: iggg "1 this that I don't know how many cases there would be. I think
; v gggg 12 that you would find many, many of them that ‘would come up to
fL _ng;% B the Commission and want the same thing because 1 belleve that
;: 'g gié 14 || you would find that there are a lot of cases where three hundLeH:
f = :gog 15 »and twenty acres have been dedlcated in the Morrow angd in the
- ::3 16 Strawn to producing wells and there has been another well
:”: 17 drllled on that three hundred and twenty acres, which is not
' L | 18l a well in the same Juantity, you might say, due to various
’ !“' 19 tﬁ‘ings, improperly completed or what not, ‘but I think it would
;: 20 || Just set loose a chain reaction here before the Commission
21 || that would cause the Commission and the operators a lot of
- 22 || trouble.
23 I think in this particular case it is extremely
E 24 | inequitable to cut the allowable of Monsanto due to the
f - 25 | fact that for two years and two oxr three months the offsetting
- ; ;
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well of Coquina has produced large quantities of gas from
both formations and their own testimony shows that it is

dfaining the north half of 10 and undoubtedly due to this

drainage the depletion'oﬁrboth'tbe No,;;"§ndMN9,“2ww§ll$“dm»de

I was cut down with this potential in this other well so I

‘think they hive already been damaged to a great extent by the

‘quuina'wells and I think that under the circumstances the

‘applicaticn should be denied.

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Kellahin.

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, the question
of whether there is drainage and countér—dgaihage‘frbm
orthodox or standard locations between adjoining units is
totélly irrelevant. The Commission has long recognized the
practice of drainage and counter;drainage»so long as both
wells are at standard approved locations. The fact that the
Coquina well may or may not be draining the norﬁh half of
Section 10 makes no difference at all.

There is nothing unique or unusual about this

‘particular case. The Commission often restricts allowables

or penalizes wells when they are at unorthodox locations.

The standard to apply as to whether there is drainage is
reasonably the same as when we have acreage within a proration
unit that is non-productive. We are simply contending that
the rules of the Commission require that this well be

dedicated to a three hundred and twenty acre unit that is

T T T T I IR < 1 -1 <~ T N N A i TR i AT RIS
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reasonably productive.
The fact that they have a previous well on thelnorth
half of the north half of this section is substantial evidence

that a portidn of the north half is either dry dr has been

drained by produCtidn from that well and'if Eherewis‘nGW;éagéﬂwvwwrw

that the allowabie for the Cerf Federal No. 2 Well should not
be restricted in some reasonable fashion and that's ail we

i MR. NUTTER; Thank you, gentlemen. Does anyone
have anything they wish to offer in Case Number 58112

Ms. Teschendorf?

MS. TESCHENDORF: The Commission has received two
ﬁélegrams, one from Gulf 0il Corporation dated November 22nd
and réceived Sy the Commission on the géme day.

I will’read it into the recofd: (Reading.) Gulf
0il Corporation disagrees with Coquina 0il COrporation;s
contention that the allowable on thevsubject well should be
reétricted in both the Strawn and Mbrrow éones on the grounds
that a well drilled on acreage now dedicated to this well was
dry in both zones.

Gulf Cerf Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit C of
Section 10, Township 21 South, Range 27 East produced some
fifty—sevén thousand, nine hundred and three MCF of gas from
the Morrow and some seventy-four thousand, six hundred and

seventy-six MCK of gas from the Strawi
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G : 1 1974,
\m ' 2 In 1975 a workover or: both zones was attempted to
E - 3 [|improve production. The work resulted in low production rates
B : _
= 4 || ana below deiivery pressures and both zones were ,cloSed on r
o4l s|septemner 24, 1975, pending FPC approval. B R
" 6 : It is our contention that the entire north-hai“_.f of
bl 3 "Se’ct‘i“on 10 was and still {is:prodt;ctive of gas in the Strawn
8 f and Morrow zones and ‘may be dedicited to Monsanto's Cerf »
. & ofrederal Com Well No. 2. (End of reading.)
i S
i %‘ E 10 The other is a Mailgram from Harvey E. Yatés '
8 ,
%: iégﬁ 11 || Company, dated November 22nd, 1976 and received by the
i g?;‘g% 12 | Cormission on November 23rd and it states: (Reading.) Harvey
: ~ .Egg% 13 E Yates Company fuily supports ;the; position of Coquina 0il
E ’ggig 14 || Corporation in Cas_‘e- 5811. We trust that the Comm;i.srsfibn will
é cg 15 ‘assign a reduced allowable to the Cerf Federal No. 2 because
' § 16 part of the acreage dedicated to the Cerf Federal No. 2 hés
m , | 17 | been proved dry by previous drilling. (End of reading.) | ‘
% » i
o 18 MR. NUTTER: If there is nothing further in Case %
’ ~ 19 || Number 5811 we will take the c'ése under advisement. l
10 20 l
£
- 2
;- 23
R 24
f ) *
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IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION

COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR ' ;
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING: o : i . i

RIS B GI,

M,
'

- APPLICATION OF COQUINA OIL CORPORA- ~ Order o ‘
ReoUemion, E0DY COONTY, NEW Mexico
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ORDER OF THE COMMISSION ﬂ i

BY THE COMMISSION:
“

Th’is“causfe came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on Novem be z3 , 197¢ ,5:
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Paniel S Nutrar T

NOW, on this day of -J‘—“IS%__’ 1977, the Commission,
a quorum being present, h'aving consider the testimony, the record, :
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
"in the premisges, ‘

el
AN

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof. ‘

. (2) Thel Ha Afplu'cm'!' uere;_n, fo?u;na Oi | (’orfﬂuﬁp'u,
; b Ve owney and opecador 0F e Yates Fedeval well

: No. |, Loea ked 1980 Yot frove He Sowtt. line ad 1980
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| Wawge 27 Eaot, OMPM, Burton Flat Field Ea(<l7 Doty |
L : New Mexiceo ., ’ _

" R (3> Thal 54423«1,0&(1025 ey Compledsd and pro.
M c]u.ces ad 4k W‘& frm Hee Stream formaio’m
S5 aud B e Meorrow «éor_ma#om)-iﬁe S42 of said Secdion
lo bein dec“cafed +to sacd well Loy b&‘%" ea,c.z-. o;
= ‘Oelmwlc'o_«s- ' -
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